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Budget ToumMeettng
Slated Tonight At 8

July 19, 1979

The proposed $11.8 million ad-
ministrative and education
budget will be presented today
(Thursday) at town meeting for
public approval, expected to
come without much opposition.

The meeting is scheduled for 8
p.m. in the Watertown High
School auditorium, All registered
voters, and those owning per-
sonal property (real estate
automobiles, etc,) in town in ex-
cess of $1,000 as of the October,
1978, Grand List are eligible to
vote,

Only about 30 people, many of
them town officials, attended the
budget hearings July 9 to offer
comments. The Town Council
made no adjustments to the
figures,

The administrative budget is
$4,409,967, representing an in-

crease of approximately 8 per-
cent over 1978-79. An estimated
$231,000 in new monies are re-
quired.

The Board of Education, which
still must slash $100,000 from its
package under Council mandate,
is proposing a $7,359,498 figure,
about a 7.2 percent jump. It
needs to raise $550,000 in ad-
ditional revenues.

However, the Board's receipts
are up $379,000 over a year ago.

Combined, the budgets repre-
sent an approximate? percent in-
crease. Disregarding the current
revaluation, Council Chairman
James Mullen predicts the mill
rate will go up a half point from
its present 58.8 level.

Also up for approval will be the
Water and Sewer Authority's

(Continued on Page 20)

$82,000 To Be Available
For Special Education

TKe Watertown Board of
Education will receive ap-
proximately $82,000 for the 1979-
00 school year for improving its

-Special Education and program-
ming for the handicapped. The
money is distributed through the
Connecticut State Department of
Education by the Federal
Government under Public Law
94-142, "Aid to the Han-
dicapped."

Water-town's application in-
cludes requests for the following
special education positions fund-
ed last year under 94-142 money
and being continued Tiext year: a
school psychologist, four aides
for learning disabilities students,
a learning disabilities teacher for
a full time elementary class, and

, one day a week's service of an oc-
cupational therapist.

New positions to be established
with the increased aid are: a
speech clinician, a learning dis-
abilities teacher-to service the
Parochial schools, a learning dis-
abilities teacher for another
elementary school self-contained
class, two aides for deaf students
and one aide for the L.D. class,

Last year, the Watertown
Schools serviced 520 special
education youngsters,

A copy of the application is on
file in the Office of the
Superintendent, 10 DeForest
Street, Watertown for public
perusal,

Watertown Public School Depart-
ment
10 DeForest Street
Watertown, CT 06795

Latest Elderly Housing
Project Hurdle Cleared
A project architect likely will

be selected this week by the
Watertown Housing Authority
now that another hurdle has been
cleared in getting an elderly
housing complex built on
Buckingham Street.

The town manage r was
authorized by the Town Council
Monday night, in a unanimous
vote; to sign an option agreement
with landowners Karl and Eric
Kueglef; purchasing from 7.5 to 8
acres for $75,600.

Town Manager James Troup
said he would be meeting with
toe owners July 17, and chances
were good the option would be
finalized this week.

The town intended to spend
$72,000 of its $102,500 community
development block grant for 7.2
acres, but the state determined
slightly more land was needed to
alleviate a shortage of front
footage.

The Kueglers gave the town
two 60-foot right of ways as
access to the bulk of the housing
property, but kept five lots
sandwiched around them.

The new agreement, however,
grants the town one of the right

of ways, plus additional acreage
around it for a larger access.
Prank Hayes, WHA chairman,
said the state will determine the
location,

The owners will provide a
topographical map and survey of
the property, costing around $2,-
000 to $5,000. A feasibility study
of about $3,000 will be covered by
the grant.

Once the option is consum-
mated, the proposal again goes to
the state for approval, and then
to the Bonding Commission.
Some IjJft million in state fun-

.ding will construct the 40-urUt
complex, the community's se-
cond.

Other actions by the Council
Monday were:

— authorizing Mr. Troup to
file for a $480,000 federal Bureau
of Outdoor Recreation grant to
help with expansion plans at
Crestbrook Park,

— approving the abandonment
of the "paper" street portion of
Dalton Street in Oakvllle.

— denying by a 4 to 1 vote,
with one abstention, having the

Continued on Page 20

Opposition To Zone
e

Sentiment toward amending
sections of the Watertown Fire
District zoning replations was
almost totally negative Monday
night at a well-attended public
hearing at Heminway Park
School.

About 130 residents turned out
to protest amendments which
would clear the way for planned
residential developments in the
WFD's R-20F zones, which allow
one-family houses on 20,000-
square-foot lots.

More specifically, however,
the issue is a proposed con-

dominium aimed for 31 acres of
Charles Hungerford property
north of Merriam Lane. Adjacent
neighbors, and several people
from outside the district boun-
daries, made it clear they don't
want it.

Robert Bryan, the WFD's zon-
ing consultant, said the special
use amendments "do not pertain
to any particular piece of proper-
ty," but counsel for Mr. Hunger-
ford, real estate broker George
Norman, and Mlddlebury
developer Richard Possemato

Woodcutters Don't Have
OK To Fell Park Trees

Resident woodcutters hoping to
descend upon the tree-covered
acres at Crestbrook Park need
not sharpen those axes or grease
the chain saws yet.

The Parks and Recreation
Department Isn't allowing
citizens to remove trees and
wood from the 35 to 40 acres ex-
pected tn be cleared for park ex-
pansion, despite what an area
newspaper said.

Recreation Director Donald
Stepanek said his office has been
besieged by telephone calls in-
quiring about cutting wood, ever
since a story appeared July 12
stating the Parks and Recreation
Commission "is considering" the
move.

The d i r ec to r said com-
missioner David Poirier "hap-
pened to make a mention" of
letting townspeople cut down
trees at the commission's July 10
meeting, "but nothing was
decided, and nothing was planned
officially."

The possibility is just one idea
being looked Into, Mr, Stepanek
said.

The commission had received
an estimate from a conti actor,
who would remove the wood at
$1,265 per acre, if he was'allowed
to keep it.

Mr. Poirier said at the meeting
the cost of firewood is going up
rapidly, and there is a long
waiting list to cut wood on state
lands.

Mr. Stepanek said he thinks the
park would have to be opened to
everybody, and not just town
residents, if wood were to be
removed.

"How do you control when,
where, and what they have from
there?" he added. "You would
have to have somebody supervis-
ing full time."
v The director said it also would
have to be decided what to do
with the brush, and although
wood by the road would be "easy
to clear," there are no access
roads deeper into the forest.

Mr. Poirier told the commis-
sion he believes a propam can
be worked out. The town

wouldn't make any money on the
trees, and residents could use the
wood to alleviate fuel problems.

If the town tried to sell the
wood, Mr, Stepanek said, its
revenue would be deducted from
grant funding the town has ap-
piled for.

Rotary Club
Chooses New
Officers

Atty. Charles Stauffacher Is
the newly elected president of
the Watertown Rotary Club for
the coming year, and' presented
plans to the organization at Its.

Charles Stauffacher

July 11 weekly meeting at the
Westbury Room.

Other officers to serve from
July 1 through June 30,1980 are:
John Benjamin, vice president;
Donald Stepanek, secretary; and
Peter Dahlin, treasurer.

Rotary directors are Roger
Chase, Richard Montville, Bill
Lange,- and John DeLuca.

Appointments to the club's
various subcommittees, and
plans for socials, fund raisers,
and club development were ap-
proved,

added an application would be fil-
ed If the changes occur,

Atty. Eugene Kaplan said the
one and two-bedroom "luxury"
condominium units in the adults-
oniy development would have 8,-
000 square feet per unit — more
footage than the distr ict 's
minimum 7,500 square foot
minimum in RGF residential
zones.

Other requirements would
have all utilities underground,
water and sewer service a must,
buffer areas, exclusive outdoor
living spaces per unit, and 2.3
parking spaces per unit.

Alluding to President Carter's
Sunday night energy speech, Mr.
Kaplan said "in our society,
multi-unit dwellings are not
something to be scorned"
because of energy-related
savings.

He "pointed out Mr. Hungerford
could put up 48 single-family
homes un his land "without
anybody telling him" how to
build them, A special use permit
would have to gel several site
and architectural approvals, the
attorney added, while "not giving
anybody earm blanche to do
whatever they want

Anthony J," Panlco, a private
planning consultant who coin-
cidentaily collaborated with Mr,
Bryan on the town's 1965 com-
prehensive community develop-
ment plan, said the condominium
calls tor 20 percent less unit den-
sity than would be allowed under
town zoning, which falls under
the Planning and Zoning Com-
mission.

The commission is opposed to
the amendment proposal, but Mr.
Panico said P&ZC zoning is "not
appropriate" to the small site
areas within the fire district,

"If this town needs anything,
it's multi-family housing!"
bellowed Richard Garslde, 47
Woodbury Road. He decried the
"archaic zoning structure" of the
WFD, and agreed with Atty.
Kaplan the condominium would
be an energy-conscious plan,

"You can't make scrambled
eggs without cracking the shell,"
he said to the audience.

As it turned out, he was the
sole speaker to favor the zone
change.

Atty, Anthony Fitzgerald,
representing the opposition and
the ad hoc "Committee on Zoning
Integrity," stated district zoning
should not be modified "unless
there's a genuine change of con-
dition." The R20F zone is "ap-
propriate to that neighborhood."

The WFD instituted zoning in
1943.

He said the 1965 plan produced
a town concept that is deslreable
and not a "hodgepodge," and
residencies contributing to a
medium density level for the
Hungerford' property were in-
tended.
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Officials Look
For Ballfield
Solutions

A new super board entrusted
with taking care of all public
grounds was one suggestion com-
ing out of a July 12 meeting
among administration, recrea-
tion, school department, and Lit-
tie League officials.

The meeting was held to come
up with constructive ideas on
solving the problem of town
ballfields, There's general agree-
ment more are needed, and too
few are being properly main-
tained,

COUNTRY
W> Eviry Night txcspt Fri. & Sol.

H A I R (P.o.)
Shown at 7 and f p.m.

In a broadbrush report, John
Salomons, assistant town
manager, gave a rough estimate
$45,000 (later boosted to 150,000)
needed for some field im-
provements, including drainage
for Judson School's large playing
area,

Scattered jurisdiction of fields
among various departments and
groups, and the lack of man-
power were mentioned as
detriments to proper upkeep.

Dr. Anthony King, superinten-
dent of schools, said the Board of
Education might be willing to
loan some of its mowing equip-
ment to parks personnel. Board
member Raymond Pul le r
suggested hiring full and part-
time help to shore up the meager
maintenance crews.

The idea receiving much in-
terest was creating a Public
Grounds Department, which
would take care of mowing and
maintenance of public and school
fields, plus grounds around
m u n i c i p a l bui ld ings and
libraries,

davidsorVs
DRCtf

FOR

SALE
Pick any two sale items - pay regular
price for higher priced item - get second
one FREE

Other towns, an official said,
also leave municipal snow plow-
ing up to the board,

The jpeeting broke with a con-
sensus some immediate field im-
provement would go a long way
toward satisfyng the Little
League's troubles, especially
since the UNICO Club is offering
to construct fields below the high
school near the sewage treat-
ment plant.

Another meeting among the of-
ficials will be called for August
or September,

County University
Club Announces
Award Recipients

Several Watertown and
Bethlehem students were among
those receiving scholarship
awards from the Litchfield
County University Club,

The awards totaled $20,000, and
went to 72 s t u d e n t s ,

Christopher R, Shuhart, a 1979
Watertown High School graduate
who will attend Holy Cross
College, received the Carl
Stoeckel Award.

Other Water town High
graduates getting awards, and
the shools they will be attending,
are: David A. Barkus, Oakvllle,
Lehigh University; Peter J, Ar-
duino, Princeton University;
Lianne Pearl, University of Con-
necticut; Jean E. Manaeek,
Wheaton College: Robert M.
McGregor, Bryant College; and
Stephen C.G. Merrlfield, Univer-
sity of Connecticut.

From Be th lehem and
graduating from Nonnewaug
Regional High School: Eileen M
Assard, University of Connec-
ticut; and Dale Thompson, New
York University.

SWIMSUITS, SPORTSWEAR
DRESSES & SHIFTS

Litchfield . Open Men, (Fri, Nite 'til 7)
Watorfown - Closed Men. (Optn Fri. Nito 'til 7)

iTEDTIlTI,JR.
TRUCKING

; Quaiiuk Rd. Weodbvry

2634972
YOU CALL WE HAUL

ANYTIMf, ANY PLACi
CRUSHiD STONE

GRAViL • LOAM • SAND
BULLDOZING

REASONABLE RATES
You're Always Ahmad
Whon You Call Ted

JOIN THE NEIGHBORHOOD
PROFESSIONALS. GETTHE

When you join the ranks of
the Neighborhood Professionals,
you've made the winning team,
CENTURY 21s is number one in
listings. Number one in sales.
Because we work hard
for our clients,

Backing us up are
the resources of the
strongest real estate

sales organization in the world.
Join us, and share in the

professional training and proven
marketing tools to make you
even more of a success. We have

the, competitive edge.
You can have It too.

Call, or drop by for
our brochure, "A Career
In Real Estate?"

NORMAN LTD.
tall Martin Summit

274-6786

KIWANIS CLUB MEMBERS were doing anything but beating
around the bush Saturday morning, and shrugged off the heat to
spruce up the hedges at Watertown High School. When seen from a
distance, the hedges form the letters WHS. Working the electric
trimmers in the picture is club member Robert Porter. The pro-
ject is one of the first undertaken by the newly formed Watertown
Klwanis chapter, {Valuckas Photo)

First Federal Reports
Big Gains In First Half

Deposits to savings accounts at
First Federal Savings & Loan
Association of Waterbury in-
creased $9,845,096, to $208,188,591
in the first six months of 1979 ac-
cording to Harold W. Smith-
president of Connecticut's third
largest savings and loan associa-
tion.

Total assets grew by $8,753,863
to $236,795,531 in the first half
and increased by more than $28
million from a year ago.
Reserves rose by $746,411 to $13,-
952,407,

Aided by new mortgage loans
in the amount of $17,767,864, first
mortgage loans grew by $6,677,-
050 in the six month period to
$190,202,313 in spite of substantial
principal repayments. The
association continued to par-
ticipate in federal and state len-
ding programs designed to
promote home ownership for low
and moderate income families,

More than 3,000 new savings
accounts were opened with initial
deposits in excess of $11,600,000
reflecting the growing number of
savings plans offered by the
association for both short and
long term funds with insured
safety and a high rate of return,

First Federal recently an-
nounced that effective July 1,
1979 all regular savings accounts
would earn 5 1/2% interest per
year including passbook as well
as statement savings accounts. A
new four-year variable rate ac-
count was also offered.

Progress was made in the con-
struction of the association's

Harold W, Smith
newest office to bi located in the
Southbury Plaza in Southbury,
The office is scheduled to open on
Wednesday, August 2, and is the
sixth association office serving
the Greater Waterbury area.

According to Mr. Smith,
among the financial services
which .cont inued to gain
customer acceptance were
property improvement loans, the
5% NOW checking account, and
direct deposit of Social Security
and other recurring federal
payments.

Mr. Smith said, "First Federal
appreciates the confidence of the
community as we continue to im-
prove and expand services in our
special fields of savings and
home financing."

P&L Shoe Center
145 Main St., Oakvllle 274-1480
Liquidating Entire Stock

last Week!
SAVE! SAVE! SAVE!

UP TO 70%
Herman, Walk-over, Texas Boots, Timberland,
Quoddy Moccasins, Sneakers, Women's and
Children's Shoes & Sandals

Sis week only

$150 0 t o $200 0

—-*•''
Monday thru Friday
Saturday

10 a.m. - 7 p.m.
10 a.m. - 6 p.m.
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Grange Meeting
Friday At Main
Street Temple

Lecturer Agnes Trusinskas will
present a program "Connecticut
St-ate Youth Grange —
Broadway, Here We Come!" at
the Friday, July 20, 8 p.m.
meeting of ths Watertown

Orange No, 122 at the Masonic
Templi, 175 Main St. Master
Ronald Parker will preside, It
also is Neighbors Night,

The election of officers took
place at the recent Excelsior
Pomona Grange No. 7 meeting,
held at the Rock Rimmon Grange
Hall, Mrs. TruslTiskas was
chosen EPG No. 7 lecturer.

"The Invasion" program of
Rock Rimmon and lecturer Irene
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Anderson was well received.
Visitors included: Mr, and Mrs.
Honyotski, Hibiscus Grange,
Fla,; Mr. and Mrs. Henry Valen-
tine, New Haven Pomona
Grange; Edward Mendelson and
Seymour Grange Master James
Daddio, executive committee;
Mrs. Pauline Mendelson, CWA,
Excelsior Pomona Grange;
Assistant Steward and Master of
Pomperaug Grange, Arthur

Java; Mrs, Beverly O'Gara,
committee on women's ac-
tivities; and James O'Gara,
master of Rock Rimmon Grange.

The Watertown Grange
mystery ride will be on Friday,
Aug. 24. AH grangers welcome to
join Watertown. Call Mrs.
Trusinskas at 755-7888 or any
Watertown granger, for more in-
formation.

The local grangers will attend

the Connecticut Agricultural
Fair, sponsored by the Connec-
ticut State Grange, at the
Durham Fair Grounds July 27-29,
Rtes. 88 and 17.

People age 75 and older m
increasing in number faster
thm any other iepnen! of
the U, S. population.

FIRST FEDERAL'S GROWTH:
IT'S MORE THAN FINANCIAL.

A mid-year report to the community.

We're pleased to report that during the last
twelve months we've made solid financial gains.

Our total*resources have risen from $213 million
to $236 million, a gain of $23 million. Deposits have
increased to $208 million, from the nearly $190
million recorded a year ago, while first mortgage
loans haveclimbed from $172 million as of june3Q,
1978, to $190 million. Reserves have increased
more than $1,250,000 to $13,952,407,

Home improvement loans, education loans and
passbook loans have all increased substantially.
And since June, 1978, we opened more than 8,000
new savings accounts.

These are the figures by which our financial
growth is measured and we are, understandably,
proud of them.

We're growing in other ways, too.
• But there are other yardsticks of growth and
progress and we're proud of our record here, too,

For example, during the past twelve months bur
savings customers have benefited from the highest
interest rates on savings accounts permitted by
law—and can select from a full range of savings
plans the ones that best fill their needs.
; Our mortgage customers have benefited from
First Federal's reputation for the sound and
economical financing of homes. The association
performs a valuable service to the community by
making loans available for long terms at reasonable
rates.

Our new rnain office at First Federal Plaza in
Waterbury has made saving more convenient for
our customers while allowing us to expand our
services. Customers enjoy ample parking, drive-up
tellers, safe deposit boxes and faster service than
ever before.

A new office in Southbury.

Soon we will show growth in the number of
offices available for our customers' convenience.
On August 2, we will bring our many financial
services to the Southbury area, as we open our
sixth office at Southbury Plaza.

Of all the growth we've achieved, however, the
most important is the increased confidence and
trust placed in us by our customers year after year.

And that's something we won't forget.

STATEMENT OF CONDITION

JUNE:

Assets

First Mortgage Loans
Home Improvement Loans
Educational Loans and

Passbook Loans . . . .
U.S. Government Securities
U.S. Agency Securities
Cash and Certificates

of Deposit
Office Buildings and

Equipment;,,, ' ,
Other Real Estate
Prepaid Federal Insurance

Premiums
Other Assets
TOTAL ASSETS

Liabilities
Savings Accounts
Federal Home Loan

Bank Advances
Loans in Process
Tax Escrow Payments

by Borrowers
Specific Reserves .-..
General Reserves and

Surplus
TOTAL LIABILITIES ..

* i i > ».

, j , , e

10, 1979

lunc 30
1979

.$190,202,313
4,668,782

4,419,247
7,465,309

. 15,258,830

6,769,197

4,941,766
139,477

551,356
2,379,254

. $236,795331

. $208,186,591

6,950,000
2,553,131

3,786,009
1,367,393

. 13,952,407

. $236,795,531

June 30
1978

$172,208,214
3,563.616

10,583.045
13.093.8'26

3,522,980

438,478

606,956
2,163.014

5213,428,537

$189,994,949

4.350.000
1.7SJ.92:

1.447.457
1.183,109

rj.h9H.89fi
S2 13,428,5.17

AND LOAN ASSOCIATION OF WATERBURY

First Federal Plaza, Waterbury 755-1422

Chase Ave. at Waterbury Plaza

Naugatuck Valley Mall, Waterbury

364 Reidville Drive, Waterbury

656 Main St., Watertown

Deposits insured up to $40,000 by FSLIC.
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' See Stars For
Free At Park

Now that Skylab Is safely
down, residents have no 4sar
when they watch movie stars un-
der the stars each Wednesday
evening at Crestbrook Park.

The Parks and Recreation
Department shows free movies
at the ̂ ark at dusk, Residents
are Invited to bring a lawn chair
and enjoy the films in a friendly
outdoor atmosphere.

Scheduled for July' 25 is Walt
Disney's "Follow Me Boys."

Fine Arts Endeavor Brings Time
For Reflection By Two Employees

The little room, is windowless
and papered with news clippings
about CETA and related topics.
Closets in ritzy homes are more
spacious, but not nearly as
interesting.

This former Watertown High
School storage and music prac-
tice cubicle has been the head-
quarters for the school system's
Fine Arts Project, a program of
out of the ordinary courses that
have treated children and adults
since April, 1978.

Now almost 200,000 spent
dollars later, Project Director
Cynthia "Cyd" Emmons can look
back with much satisfaction on
wliat the U.S. Department of
Labor had wrought In one of its
artsy moods. She does things like
that in the same tiny room, her
work space until the grant ex-
pires in September,

"Within the limitations we've
had to cope with, yes, I think we
have been successful" the South
Kent woman said, who once did
summer stock on a docked Mis-
sissippi River showboat.

The four fall months, 355
youngsters were enrolled in the
coursees, which ranged from
puppetry to silver jewelry mak-
ing for adults. In all, Mrs. Em-
mons thinks 2,500 kids "have
been involved in special projects
when we went Into the schools
and did things,"

Funded through the Com-
prehensive Employment Train-
Ing Act (CETA) Title VI, the pn>-
jee t also brought Bobby
Naughton's electronic music
class — perhaps the most un-
usual — and Charity German's
instructions for viola, violin, and
cello. Cyd said "you wouldn't
think" the strings course would
be popular, but it has.

Visual arts were the rage last
summer, but the'trend seems to
be towards music this year, she
stated.
' "The problem right now is
we've got lots of kids signed up,
but they're not showing up," the
29-year-old director said. "The
first week was the bad gas week,
and we thought that was it. But
now?" Her secretary's roster in-
dicates 238 signees;

Nevertheless, Cyd is proud
"some kids have been with us
since the beginning" 15 months
ago, and some 30 to 35 adults
have participated in the courses,
all free except for jewelry mak-
ing.

The project has employed 18
different people for the 15 posi-
tions, with nine posts specifically
for artisans. Four are vacant at
the moment.

Cyd, an Illinois native who
taught theatre at local private
schools and speech at Western
Connecticut State College, was
unemployed when she learned of
the directorship opening.

"When you're unemployed and
hang around the unemployment
office, you hear about these
things,"

The s t r ingent Ti t le VI
guidelines, which eliminate ar-
tists attending school and those
who have worked any five of the
previous 15 weeks, accounted for
a "conflicting set of expecta-
tions" for the project, Cyd la-
ments, and kept find talent from
being hired.

She explained the CETA
regulations rightly sought to take
those who were unemployed for

months and could benefit from
the training, but hindered In
developing the best possible
program.

The rush to get personnel (all
but two had been hired by mid-
May, 1978), publicity out, and a
budget formed all were part of
Cyd's "orientation kind of thing"
as director. She has no quahns
about her role, one after a
"myriad of silly jobs,"

"Generally this job has been
very good for me. It's gotten me
into arts administration, which I
was hoping for. I've been able to

She admits "time can go by
without any ringing" of the
yellow office phone, and wishes
the room had windows and
sunshine. Her cheerful per-
sonality shrugs off her job's con-
sequences.

When she graduated WHS in
1975, the arts project didn't exist.
Like Cyd she is positive about it,
saying "it brings out their skills
in the arts,"

"We've had certain successes
and certain failures," Cyd obser-
ved, but her goals for the most
part have been met, "We wanted

ADMIRING A CREATION from one of Richard Klein's fine arts
classes are Johanna Woznikaitis, left, secretary and Cyd Em-
mons, CETA Fine Arts Project director. The project's run ends in
August. (Valuckas Photo)

attend seminars, and I've gotten
training."

Cyd will become the financial
officer of Torrlngton's Nutmeg
Ballet Company when the grant
expires.

Secretary Johanna Woz-
nikaitis, though, isn't as lucky.
The project's most recent addi-
tion this summer, Miss Woz-
nikaitis, .22, will try to get
something in her field of child
care-early childhood education.
She obtained her A.S. degree
from Mattatuck Community
College last January,

Realty News
The following real estate tran-

sactions were made from Friday,
July 6, through Thursday, July
12, according to warranty deeds
filed with the town clerk's office.

July 6: Peter W, arid Joyce I.
Friez, Watertown, to Garry D,
and Sandra E. Partridge, Water-
town, property on Lee Street,
$47,000; Raymond L, Garassinq,
Watertown, to Italo and Maria
Calabrese, Waterbury, property
at Fern Hill and Highpoint roads,
$26,800,

July 11: Sebastian J, and
Marietta C. Belfiore Jr., Water-

to incorpora te a r t s into
everything else, and show they
are part of everything else."

The arts "are not just for
special people that have a gift or
talent," she asserted, and can
become a "little bit scary" for
those not used to formal
programs.

And that's where the Fine Arts
Project came in, bringing into
the schools enjoyable programs
for the masses. As the adage
goes; the arts are for man's
sake.

bury, to David M. and Deborah
Laura Howe Jr., property on
Westbury Park Road, $32,500.

July 12; Greentree Realty
Corp., Watertown, to Richard B.
and Elwira B, Wisnlewski,
Plane, Tex., property on Oak
Drive, $83,380; Glendon T. and

Lynn A. Steady Jr., Oakvllle, to
James and Mary Bllen Shea,
Waterbury, property at Norway
and Parkman streets, $44,000;

Village Homes, Inc., Watertown,
to William E. and Jane B.
Schaeffler, Naugatuck, property
on Charlotte Street, $49,700.

Editor
Town Times
Dear Sir;

On July 12th I spent ninety
minutes in a meeting with
several town officials, We were
attempting to resolve the
ballfield problems. Several facts
were brought to light, some new
and some not so new. What
bothers me is that Councilman
Mucclno, a constant critic'of our
a t t e m p t s to so lve these
problems, contributed absolutely
nothing to this meeting. His only
contribution was his presence.
Except for an occasional sneer or
a sarcastic grunt, I would not
have known whether Mr. Muc-
cino was awake or alive. Once he
mumbled something to my wife
but not once did he address the
panel.

As is his usual custom, Mr,
Muccino buttonholed an easily
duped cooperating reporter and
conducted his own meeting — not
to accomplish anything but to get
his name in the papers, and to
turn this problem into an
emotional Issue. Mr. Muccino is
consistent. This is his modus
operand!, whether he is sitting on
the Council or present at other
community meetings, he likes to
conduct his post meeting sessions
with an exclusive audience — one
reporter. This precludes the
possibility of discussing his
usually merltless destructive
criticisms.

Times have run out for Mr.

Muccino. He has had hisfiin at
the ijcptnst of th§ towngptople
and those of us who attempt to
work out these problems and
other community problems that
face us from time to time. ,

i am tired of Mr, Mucclno's
arrogance and belligerence. If he
keeps his promise and does, not
run for a season the council; he
will be doing all of us a favor and
ht will be making his most
noteable contribution to Waier-
town. ' . . . " '

David R. Poirler
Parks & Rec. Commissioner

1611 Litchfleld Rd.

Editor :
Town Times
Dear Sir:

As a life long resident of this
town who has always been con-
cerned with the problems facing
our community, I feel.being
labeled a "born again politician"
unjust In light of the following:

1) I am not - nor have I ever
been affiliated with either
political party.

2) I have never sought appoint-
ment to a board or a commission
in the town.

3) I have supported candidates
that stood for election regardless
of political affiliation and I shall
continue to do so in the future.

As a businessman, the general
well being of this community is
important to me. Accordingly I
shall speak for or against any
issues that I feel effects that well
being. •;-

Sincerely yours,
Alex Agnew III

Antiques Fair At Ecology Walks
Village Aids MD
Old Fashioned Antique Days

will be held at the Harrison
Conference Center, Heritage
Village, Southbury, from 12 noon
to 10 p.m. Saturday, July 28, and
11 a.m, to 6 p.m. Sunday, July 29,

A variety of events will in-
terest the whole family, in-
cluding 83 antique displays and
aerial shows. The show is jointly
sponsored by the conference
center and WKSS radio, and
benefits the state chapter of
Muscular Dystrophy.

More Information can be ob-
tained by falling 264-8255.

Guided tours of Thomaston
Dam, Rte. 222, Thomaston, are
conducted each Saturday at 2

p.m. through August, "Meadow
Ecology and Mid-Summer
Wildflowers" will be the subject
of this Saturday's Nature Walk,

July 21, at Hop Brook Lake, Rte,
63, Middlebury starting at 2 p.ip.
The Nature .Walk at Northfield
Brook, Rte, 254 Thoamston, July

22 at 2 p.m. will discuss "Forest
JBcology", Walks-are free and
open to the public.

Come in and let us show you how
Quasar makes television special again

S5
diagonal P o r t a b l e

Color TV
100% Solid State Service
Mistfo Chassis
In-Una Picture Tube with
additional pft-foeys lens
Weighs only 43 lbs.
Uses only 73 wafts of energy
(typical) **
Walnut grain finish on plastic
cabinet

WP4252QW

Quasar is offering a rebate
in the form of a $ 2 i Savings
Bond on all console model
televisions from now until
August 31, 1979.

AVE, SAVE, SAVI
S ^ i l i r " V I L A N D "SUITING RILIABILIW AND
PIRFORMANCI THAI'S THI INVYOP THI INDUSTRY

DuSiitnei Electronics
274-1974St.

tm. t W®L *4JMK, Ibm.
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32 Emergencies
TOR List of 75

' JuijeFire Calls
Thirty-two emergencies topped

the list of 75 calli reported by the
Watertown Fire Department dur-
ing June, Fire Chief Avery W.
Lamphler said in his monthly
report relaased this week,

Other statistics are: house
fires, seven; car-truck, six; ac-
c i d e n t s , s ix ; a p a r t m e n t
buildings, two; sheds, two; mer-
cantile, one; schools, one; shop-
ping mall, one; brush and grass,
four; fuel spills, three; bomb
scares, two; burning wires, one;
false alarms, one^ trash and
dumpsters, four; greenhouse,
one; lawn mower, one.

Three were 45 investigations of
fires during the period, including
five not turned in to the depart-
ment for response.

Inspections made by the Fire

Marshal's office during the
month included the following:
Blasting sites, two; bars, clubs,
grills, four; safety inspections,
two; underground storage facili-
ty, t h r e e ; t hea t e r , one;
apartments, five; schools, six;
oil spills, one; infirmary, two;
fire lanes, five; general com-
plaints, nine; mercantile, two.

Methodist Women
Plan Tique Mart
Next Month

A Tique Mart, sponsored by the
United Methodist Women of the
United Methodist Church, Water-
town, will be held on the lawn of
the parsonage, Main Street, on
Saturday, Aug. 18, from 10 a.m.
to 4 p.m.

Shirley Hoiking, president, has
announced plans have been
finalized, and reservations can
now be made for area rental.
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Spaces will measure approx-
imately 10 ft. wide by 8 ft. deep,
and if more area is required, two
adjoining spaces will be
assigned.

A cake and food sale will be
held by the women of the church
in conjunction with the Tique
Mart, and the Pairs & Spares
group will set up a refreshment
stand during the mid-day hours
for the convenience of both
buyers and sellers.

The men of the church will
have an area of tag sales items
donated by church members and
friends, and they are still looking
for donations to enlarge their
selection. Pickup arrangements
can be made for the tag sale
items.

For more information, and to
make reservations for spares,
people should phone 274-1775, 274-
3785, or 274-8641 as soon as possi-
ble.

FINAL CLEARANCE
3 v / O O F F ORIGINAL PRICES

All Summer Shoes —
Sportswear — Dresses — Atcessories]

NOW IN PROGRESS
M d h QyaiMr
Waadbuiy, Ci.

8714 WMtnty A™.
HwMktt. O
Opsn Men. • Sat. 10 J:3O

AT DRUG CITY
10% LOW EVERYDAY PRKiS!

All Specials Good through July 24,1979

SAVE $1,30
CRIST SUPER S l l i TOOTHPASTE

9 OL Regular or Mint flavor

COLD
VACATON

NEids

CANDIES

"FRESH IVIRY WilK'

SAVE 70$

PRELL SHAMPOO
7 oz. liquid or 3 oz. concentrate

$2,49 List Price
COLD SODA!

SAVE 74c

SECRET SPRAY
DEODORANT

2W oi. (Rgg. or unscented)

NEW IMPROVED
SUPER STRENGTH

CLEARASIL
.65 oz. Acne Treatment

$

SAVE 4<Sf

STAYFREE MAXI PADS
12s Regular or Super

List Price $1.63

SAVE 39$

CHARMS JUNIOR BLOW POPS
7Vi 01. ban

$1.25 REGULAR PRICE

SAVE $2.20
TYLENOL Extra Strength Capsules

100fs

lifli?

N e w SAVE 90(

RAVE Soft Hairspray
7 oz. Aerosol or 4 oz. non Aerosol

$5.19 List Price

SAVE $1.76

•m coLOi
HAIR COLORING

SAVE $2.10
30 QT. STYROFOAM PICNIC CHEST
BUILT IN GRIPS

$3.75 list Prlte $3.4? List price

$1.79 List Price

SAVE$1,11 A

Sea fn Ski
Sunfan Lotion
4 oz. Regular, Golden Tan er
Dark Townsy Formula

$2.60 List Price

Management Reserves the Right to
Limit Quantities ' open 7 days

Specials good,while Supply Lasts g g m t o ' JQ _

1161 MAIN ST., WATEETOWN 274-5425 Daily incIudlng ̂
WATEETOWN PLAZA
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CUT GLASS DISCOVERY ~ ™ ~

Cut glass really earni into iti own follow-
ing the wide expowre and publicity it
received at the Crystal Palace Exhibition
in London in 1851, though it had been
made for several yean poor to that
event.

GET YOUR BODY
IN SHAPE!

at the

Parlor
in the Rear of Pioneer Volkswagen

Slraiu Turnpike, Watertown

COLUMN WAIKS ON All MKtt
American & Foreign

24 HOUR TOWING SiRVICi
Days 274-8846 Nights 274-0395

WATERTOWN OPTICAL

FREE
FREE

STRAITS TURNHKi — TIN ACM
WATIRTOWN, CONN,

EVIRY TUESDAY

9:30 o.m. to 12:00 NOON

CLEANING AND CHECK-UP
OF ANY HEARING AID
ELECTRONIC
HEARING TEST

Special Baittry Discounts
If you can't come in, we'll coma to you

Justcil lus.

BELTONE HEARING AID SERVICE

274-3031

LOU HARDT, 474 Cherry
Ave,t has been appointed Ser-
vice Manager for Pioneer
Volkswagen in addition to his
duties as Body Shop Manager,
according to Harold S. Eps-
tein, Pioneer Volkswagen
Corp, president, Mr. Hardt
hai been employed by Pioneer
since 1988, starting as a body
technician and progressing to
his current position where he
is director of car services in-
volving the supervision of the
activities of 16 Service
Department personnel and
seven body shop technicians,
Under Mr, Hardt's direction
the body shop is to be expand-
ed approximately 40% in size
and capacity in the immediate
future to meet the growing de-
mand for the service. He is
married to the former Diane
Keller and is a lieutenant in
the Watertown Volunteer Fire
Department,

LESSON LEARNED
The price paid for experience

is negligible — it'a knowledge
you gain that counts.

SALESUMMER SALE
Enroll now with a friend and get 2 introductory
memberships for the price of one!
Right now, good friends can share the slimming down, shaping up experience
ot Gloria Stevens at half pnce. All you have to do is bring in the coupon below to
a participating Gloria Stevens Figure Salon, It's a great way for friends to help
each other get in shape for the summer, and it makes exercising all that much
more fun. So get a friend and do it now, It'll put you—and your friendship—
in the best shape ever. Share the driving, save gas and share the experience.

odF^n
Introductory Offer

WEEKS OF
UNLIMITED
VISITS FOR

VOL"R S'AMK HERE . VOL'R FRIl-ND'S N'AME HFRr~~
Pill in your name on this coupon and bring it to a participating Gloria'Stevens Figure Salon
You and a friend will reeeivi our special 2 for 1 rate. Offer good at all participating Gloria
StiVins Figure Salons. Offer expires July 21 1979

wmJ

AmencriFamiGrawngSysiemofFranchiudFigureSulansExclusivehfor Women.

Where the Best Program Gives You the Best Results

96 Store Avt, on on
Waterbury, Ct. MON™**SATURDAYS9,.3/ 5 6 - 8 8 3 3

STATE SEN. RICHARD C. BOEZUTO, left, R-Watertown, here
shown with GOP presidential hopeful Ronald Reagan, has been ap-
pointed to the National Reagan for President Committee. The Con-
necticut Senate Minority Leader has been mentioned as a possible
candidate for the U.S. Senate seat of Democrat Abraham Rlhicoff
who is retiring, '

Most men have theories, but
It's application that counts.

Observe the faults in othera—
and then correct your own,

OFF
SELECT
OROUP

Hiking Boots
Camping Gear
Misc, Cf(

ClotHng25% OFF

Wilderness Shop
INCl

567-5905
SPORTS VILLAGE, LITCHFIELD

dorfm
DOWNTOWN WATIRiURY

Thursday®Fridoy»Satorday

Cotton Skirts

SATURDAYS9,.3

Property of the Watertown Historical Society 
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I

€OM]V!rlJI^TY

. GENERAL
INFOLINE-274 has latest in-

formation on general events,
postponements, or cancellations.
Call 274.3773 anytime,

PLAYGROUNDS open 9 a.m.
to 4 p.m. weekdays; Crestbrook
Park pool, 11 a.m. to 8 p.m:
daily; Echo and Sylvan lakes,
public swimming weekdays 1-8
p.m., Saturdays 10 a.m. to 8 p.m.,
Sundays noon to 8 p.m.

THURSDAY, JULY 19
SENIOR CITIZENS Falls Ave.

center open 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.

ROLLER SKATING party for
town residents only at Colonial
Plaza's Skate Odyssey, 1 • 8 p.m.
Admission free; I.D, required,

SWIMMING at high school
pool: community swim, 2-2:50
p.m.; adults, 3-3:60 p.m.

BUDGET TOWN MEETING at
high school auditorium, 8 p.m.

FRIDAY, JULY 20
SENIOR CITIZENS FALLS

AVE. center open 9 a.m. to 1
p.m.; minibus to Waterbury,

SWIMMING at high school
pool: community swim, 3-3:60
p.m.

MONDAY, JULY 23
SENIOR CITIZENS Falls Ave.

center open 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.

SWIMMING at high school
pool: community swim, 3-3:50
p.m.

ADVERTISING
'SPECIALTIES

RAY SJOSTEDT
T-Shjrts, Jackets, Trophies

274.1471 2744700

HAPPY TRAVELING
With

MARJORIE G, LYNCH

Of The
Waterbury

Travel
Agency
ELTON
HOTEL
754.4169

We are glad to learn of the
new possibilities for public
transportation: It's about
time that Woodbury and
Southbury had some decent
means of traveling into
Waterbury — we hope their
plans materialize and suc-
ceed. We have for years
stated that the Airport at Ox-
ford would not succeed until
there was some public
transportation round trip to
and from surrounding towns.
Marty years ago we met with
New Haven Railroad officials
and Government (local and
state) trying to Improve rail
service in and out of Water-
bury, The railroads had a very
"defeated" attitude saying
"we can't compete with the
speed of airlines" — of course
they couldn't but they COULD
offer clean, comfortable
equipment and service and the
genuine ease of getting to and
from one city to another —
and right in the center, too —
not out in the suburbs! But the
equipment had to be CLEAN
and the service had to be
COMPETENT & EFFICIENT
and the trains had to RUN ON
TIME. The railroads have a
great deal to offer the public
and I could never understand
why, after World War II the
morale of the railroads collap-
sed completely. Maybe now
they will develop a little
"spark" and make things
HUM AGAIN.

TUESDAY, JULY 24
SENIOR CITIZENS Falls Ave.

center open 9 a.m. to 4 p.m,
* — •»

REC TRIP to Riverside Park
leaves Deland Field 10 a.m.

SWIMMING at high school
pool: community swim, 2-2:50
p.m.; adults, 3-3;50 p.m.

WEDNESDAY, JULY 25
SENIOR CITIZENS Falls Ave.

center open 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.;
minibus to Waterbury.

REC MOVIE "Follow Me
Boys" free to youngsters, 9:30
a.m.' Oakvllle Branch Library;

1:30 p.m. Baldwin School; duik
at Crestbrook Park.

* m *

SWIMMING ai high school
pool: community swim, 3-3:50
p.m.

* — *
FREE BLOOD pressure

checks at Watertown Plaza's
Finasf supermarket by UNICO
Club, 12 noon to 5 p.m.

ZONING BOARD of Appeals
meeting at Town Hall Annex,
7:30 p.m,

m a m

COMING EVENTS
REC TRIPS: July 30 (open),

Lunch Bunch to Stonehenge;
Aug. 2 (open), "Cinderella" at
Oakdale Musical Theatre; Aug. 7
(open), Lake Quassapaug Day;
Aug. 10 (filled), Brewers vs. Red
Sox at Fenway Park; Aug. 10-1!
(open), Boston Overnighter;
Aug. 14 (open), Beach Day at
Sherwood Island; Sept. 22

(open), Uberace at Oakdale;
Sept. 21-23 (filled). Cape Cod
Weekender. Call rec office at 274.
5411, ext. 221 for information on
all trips.

By year end, predicts i but-
ineu analyst, Americans will
be canytng a total of 594
million credit cuds, up from
576 mfflion la 1978,

KNOTHOLE
UNFIMSHDFURNmffiE

Specialising -ta

UNFINISHED FURNITURE
and ,

WOOD PRODUCTS
651 MAIN STREET

WATIRTOWN 274-5082
OPEN M-F 10.7. SAT, 9-5

BILL'S
REPAIR SERVICE

ptwtr
#r npwlni,
CALL

2F4-S173

mvArt lissom

ON ALL
INSTRUMENTS

274-1556
10 Acri Moll - Rl« 43 - Wattrttwn

2 new ways to help you save
LBIgger earnings
on your passbook!
AtThomaston Savings Bank
regular passbook savings
accounts now pay a big 5I/a% in-
terest. That's the highest interest
you can earn on a passbook ac-
count anywhere in Connecticut,
And we compound that interest to
give you the highest possible
effective annual yield — 5.73%.

pLBetter return
in a shorter time!
Our new high yield certificate cur-
rently* pays 7.85%, with an
annual yield of 8.28%, in only 4
years! And what makes this certi-
ficate even better is that all you
need to get one is $1000 and the
penalty for early withdrawal has
been reduced! .

Bigger and better savings for
you and your family ateach of our
four conveniently located offices.
•Rate effective July;1 to July 31,1979. Federal regulation
require a substantial penalty be paid for early withdrawal from
certificate accounts.

gpvesyou a choice.
MEMBER m,c THOMASTON/WATERTOWNA'ERRYVILLE/H ARWINTON

tQUIl NQUSIK

LENDER

Property of the Watertown Historical Society 
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If self-satisfied men could only

iee themielves m others do.

SERITI

NYLON AND
POLYESTER

SEWING THREADS

A WATERTOWN
INDUSTRY SINCE

1888

Christ Episcopal -
Friday, July 20 — Morning

Prayer,. 8:45 a.m.; Evening
Prayer, 5:45 p.m.

Saturday, July 21 — Prayer
Breakfast, 8:45 a.m.

Sunday, July 22 — Holy Com-
munion, 8 a.m.; Holy Commu-
nion and Summer Church School,
10:15 a.m.; Lay Readers' Service
at Convalarium, 1 p.m.; Lay
Readers' Service at Whitewood
Manor, 1:30 p.m.; Prayer and
Praise Service, 7:30 p.m.

Monday, July 23 — Morning
Prayer and Holy Communion,
8:45 a.m.; A.A., 10:30 a.m.;
Evening Prayer, 8:45 p.m.; Bible
study, 7:30 p.m.

Tuesday, July 24 — Morning

Prayer and Holy Communion,
8:45 a.m.; Bible study, 9:30 a.m.;
Al-Anon, 10 a.m.; Evening
Prayer, 5:45 p.m.;A.A., 8 p.m.

Wednesday, July 25 — Morning
Prayer, 8:45 a.m.; Holy Commu-
nion and healing service, 9:30
a.m.; Evening Prayer, 5:45
p.m.; Senior YPF, 7 p.m.

Thursday, July 26 —.Morning
Prayer and Holy Communion,
8:45 a.m.; Evening Prayer, 5:45
p.m.; lAH-Club, 3:30 p.m.; Holy
Communion and Bible study, 7:30
p.m.

Trinity Lutheran
Sunday, July 22 — Worship Ser-

vice, 9:30 a.m.

RICHARD A.-GETNICK, M,D,
IS PLEASED TO ANNOUNCE HIS ASSOCIATION

WITH

ROBERT M. BELL, M,D.

IN THE PRACTICE OF

OPHTHALMOLOGY
BY APPOINTMENT 1201 WEST MAIN ST.

574-1157 WATERBURY, CONK. 06708

First Congregational
Sunday, July 22 - Worship Ser-

vice, 10 a.m.

Summer
Clearance

Blouses, Sportswear, Swimsuits,
Shorts, Tops, Jewelry

Yi Price
Dresses 30% off

Special $2.99 rack
Ann's Shoppe

81 Main St.
Thomaston, Conn. 283-5160

tSTiViN

I &5ONS I
\ASPHALT PAVING!

Driviwoys - Parking Arios I
WATIR PROBLEMS

CORRECTED

FUEL Oil

Call 274-175!

(SPECIAL
CARE

Inc.

Nursing
Agency
State Licensed & Bonded

24 HOUR SERVICE

Professionally Insured

RN's and LPN's
also available

Personal Aides
| Mildred Morgan, RN, Director]

Southbury

CALL 264-0077

United Methodist •
Friday, July 20 — Al-Anon, 10

a.m.
Sunday, July 22 — Adult Class,

9 a.m.; Union Service with Union
Congregational Church, 10 a.m.

Monday, July 23 — Bazaar.
Crafts, 7 p.m.; Christian Social
Concerns Commission, 7 p.m.

Tuesday, July 24 — Finance
Committee, 7:30 p.m.

Union Congregational
. Sunday, July 22 — Union Ser-
vice at United Methodist Church,
10 a.m.

St. Mary Magdalen
Thursday, July 19 — High Mass

for Helen Murphy, 7 a.m.
Friday, July 20 — Low Mass

for Roland Normand, 7 a.m.
Saturday, July 21 - Fifth An-

niversary High Mass for Helen
Small, 8 a.m.; Nineteenth An-
niversary High Mass for Joseph
Romano, 8-30 a.m.; Confessions,
11:45 a.m. to 12:15, 3:30 to 4:30
and after the 7 p.m. Mass; Vigil
Masses, 5 and 7 p.m.

Sunday, July 22 — Masses at
7:15, 8:45,10,11:15 a.m. and 4:30
p.m.

St. John's
Thursday, July 19 — Low Mass

for Bridget Butterly, 11 a.m.
Friday, July 20 — Bingo,

Church Hall, 7:15 p.m.
Saturday, July 21 — Wedding,

Richard Pelletier and Lauri
Grenier, 11 a.m.; Wedding,
Arthur Sehreier and Marsha God-
frey, 12:30 p.m.; Confessions, 4
to 5 and 7;45 to 8:15 p.m.; Ninth
Anniversary Low Mass for
Joseph Daveluy, 5 p.m.; Mass, 7
p.m.

Sunday, July 22 — Low Mass
for Roceo and Donata Calabrese,
8:13 a.m.; Fourth Anniversary
Low Mass for Rita Hebert, 9:30

DAILY NEWSPAPERS

139 West Main St.
Waterbury • 574-4954

Just Acquired
Many Niw
Oak Places

Including:
A Larkin Desk and a
Slant Front Secretaiy

nsrf iiihrr iiak BICCPS.
Painting*, antique,
riilliTllhlfs, glnxiiwarr,
figurines, pnlltrfj nmpted

a.m.; Mass, 10:45 a.m.; First An-
niversary Low Mass for Anne
Murray, 12 Noon; Mass, 5 p.m.

Tuesday, July 24 — Miraculous
Medal Novena, 7 p,m.

Christian Science -
Sunday, July 22 — Service and

Sunday School, 10:45 a.m.
Wednesday, July 25 — Meeting

including testimony of Christian
Science healing, 8 p.m.

» = • m -- '

Evangel Assembly of God
Sunday, July 22 - Morning

Worship, 11 a.m.; Evangelic Ser-
vice, 7 p.m.

Wednesday, July 25 — Study
and Prayer, 7:30p.m,

- X. B *

Full Gospel Assembly
Sunday, July 22 — Service, 10

a.m.; English Service, 7:30 p.m.
* . — - ** I

Middlebury Baptist
Sunday, July 22 — Morning

Worship, 11 a.m.; Evening Ser-
vice, 7 p.m.

Church of God
28 Linden St., Oakville

Friday, July 20 - Family
Night and Choir Rehearsal, 7:30
p.m.

Sunday, July 22 — Sunday
School, 9:45 a.m.; Worship Ser-
vice, 11 a.m. and 7 p.m.

Wednesday, July 25 — Prayeer
and Bible Study, 7:30 p.m.

Thanks
toyoujsiiii
have a home,
For over 3Oyears. Smokey his been

asking you !o be cirefu! with fire
During that time, you ve helped cut

the number ot careiBSS (ires in half
So (rom Smokey Bear and ail of

ui who live in the forest, thanks (or
listening And keep up the good work

IA Public Stnra oi This Newsesmt •
IsTheMvUiisngfJouncii .

PING 1
274-6898

Back Hoe Work ® Drainage Work

Rough Grading — Finish Grading

7 yd, dump truck for hire

Screened loam, hardwood chips,
bark mulch, stone delivered.

£tl&*0S0iM

WATiRTOWN TOOL SUPPLY
206 Main St., OaMi 274-9174

TOOLS FOR INDU§TiY#

TRADiSMIN AND HOMiO¥£NtRS

F . wot -wFdv-Bmi a at BB^& ww H i i f l

We stock A. VV. Flint

At
OUR

MILWAUKEE!

Savings!
NAMIS INCLUDIi

• ROCKWELL • STANLEY

ViSI GRIP, S-K SOCKET SITS and WilNCHIS,
COMPLETE LINE OF AUTO MECHANICS TOOLS AND '

AUTO BODY RiPAIRMAN'S TOOLS, ALL AT DISCOUNTED ; '

PRICES.
OPEN MQN..FRI, 7:30 • 5:30 SAT, 7:30-1
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Louis Kay opened the
doors 45 years ago and
from that moment, his
store, Kay's Hardware,
became a permanent and
necessary fixture on Main
St. Bernie Westen took
over from Mr, Kay, moved
the business a couple of
doors up the street and in
1975 sold the business to
Dave Henessey.

Kay's Hardware
definitely has grown with
the town. It is located at
607 Main St., which is a
large store with a lot of
space — or so it seems. But
in a full line hardware
store with an inventory of
25 to 30 thousand items,
that available space is soon
filled.

If what you need general-
ly is found in a hardware
store Bob Desroisers,
Mgr.j Dave Henessey,
owner, or one of the crew
prejhere to help you find
iWirthey^aon't'have it,
they'll get it, offer an alter-
native, or scout it out for
you.

Kay's Hardware carries
a wide range of plumbing
and electrical supplies,
paints for all painting
needs, inside and out; a
wide variety of wallpaper
and an even wider variety
of .tools and gadgets
necessary for any kind of
household needs or pro-
jects.

In this age of advanced
technology and
sophisticated civilization it
is.ironic, Dave feels, to be
stocking items that were in
demand 50 years ago. But
in keeping up with the
times, Watertown wants
and can find wood stoves,
kerosene lanterns, axes,
splitting mauls and the
likes at Kay's.

Dave and Linda
Henessey and manager
Bob Desrosiers, all Water-
town residents, feel that in
order to serve the town
they have to know what the
town wants and needs and
work very hard at this. Bob
may have an edge as he's
been with Kay's for 17
years and is now the very
competent manager.

All personnel at Kay's
know their products well
and can be counted on not
only for personal service
and sound advice bur for
service integrity and
product quality. It's a
Kay's tradition.

ADVERTISEMENT

Bob Deiroiiers, Andrew Greenblatt, Dave Hennesiey, Daniel
Marquis.

SPOTLIGHT ON LOCAL BUSINESSES
KAY S __.. „ _, .

IT A p n w A pi? Mid-Summer Sale
n.J\I\U Yt AIVJL Thurs., July 19 thru Sat., July 28

•Gifts "Craft Items
All Decorating Materials

10%—20%—50% OFFCASH ONLY - ALL SALES FINAL - NO EXCHANGES

VISA-

THE RED DARN
96 Porter St., Watertown

274-8889
Men.-Fri. 9-SiM; inf. 9-5; Clostd Sundays

Skate Shop
:>• 671 Main St., Watertown

274-2269

10%©OFF
TRUCKS, DECK AND

SAFETY GEAR
with this coupon

THE

CUPBOARD, inc.
904 Main St., Watertown 274-2347

Open 6 a.m. to midnight 7 days a week

"SPECIAL PURCHASE*

COTT QUARTS
All Flavors

8 ib. bag

75%

The Grotto, Inc.

CAVATitl!

6 9 ( ! ib, BAG
PRICES EFFECTIVE JULY 19 thru 22

Daily Numbers
Money Tree

Instant Lottery
OFFICIAL LOTTERY CLAIM CENTER

rreeport
HARTFORD TO FREEPQRT, BAHAMAS

Every Saturday 8 days/7 nights

FROM $299 per ptnon
double oteypjncy

YOUR HOLIDAY IHCLmS
Round Trip air transportation from
Hartford/Bradley
Round trip transfers between airport & hotel
Seven (7) nights accommodation at the Princess
Tower
Welcome drink
Manager's Cocktail party
El Casino Show and 1 drink
Beach Privileges
CALL FOR MORE DETAILS

NEW HORIZONS TRAVII
6W Main Slii WotMtil^74*M«*

=— — — —- -<— •=——=- _ — —I_^J_- - — ^ ^ ^ ^^t^^^ - ^ * ^ ^ ^ - ^ ^ ^

Planning to Build or Redecorate?
Let us do a FREE estimate for all your
Plumbing & Heating Supplies,

Also available
A complete line of Thomas Lighting
Sehonbeck Chandeliers, Wall & Floor
Tile, Plain & Decorator wall paper,
Custom made Vanities,

To add the Finishing Touches
Towel Bars, Soap dishes, shelves, etc.Mirrors,
Medicine Cabinets, Shower Curtains, Rugs, Towels,
Padded seats and much more,

VISIT OUR SHOWROOM AT;

wrvd

40 Falls Ave,( Waterbury

PHONE 573-1476
OPEN Tues,-Fri. 10 a.m.-5 p.m.

Sat. 10 a.m.-3 p.m. \

Property of the Watertown Historical Society 
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Criticism by others means you

have done something worthwhile.

Inch to a Foot More or Less
A Doll House Craft Shop

2 0 % Off ALL
FURNITURE

KITS!
New Houfj.
TUBS Sal 10 to 4 30

Sunday 12 to 4 30

S67-S8B0
m. zoi
Harris Plaim
Bantam, CT,

FRL & SAT. JULY 20 & 21

By Paul Johnson

Recent spell of hot weather and
lack of rain caused vegetation In
this area to turn brown and did
some damage to vegetable gar-
dens ... Farmers, however, are
completing their haying ae-

. tivities with the largest crop in
many years as the result of un-
usually heavy rains at start of the
summer season.

Sale V2 Price
All remaining summer merchandise

All sales final - All sales cash

JuS'teens 11 Main Street
Torringlon

THE LORAINE GARDENS
"Flowers Say Something SpmmV

1359 Main Street, Watertown 274-88*4

Beautiful, lush

GERANIUMS
Bright Red, Magenta,
Pure White, Soft Pink
STANDARD & HANGING

marked down to

$1.25
FROSTING
SPECIAL

$20'°
Reg, $22.50

July 19
thru
July 26
Call 274.2473

a JEMNIFEWS
| 7 BEAUTY SALOW "'••*•

81 Riverside Street, OakyiHe
U% off f ir Sonlor Chlien. TUM. A W

Back when the gasoline crunch
was the crunchiest the annual
summer fair of Christ Church
failed to muster its usual atten-
dance and workers of the parish
will endeavor to recoup by
holding one of its popular
features, a sale of heirlooms, on
July 28 at the old library building
adjacent to the parish hall... Sale
wil be from 10 aim, to 2 p.m. and
the folks hope you'll stop by.

Prize lists for the 41st annual
Bethlehem Horse Show to be held
Sunday, August 5, are now
available and folks may write the
show or call any member of its
committee to obtain a copy ...
The program is to open at 8:30
a.m, at the fair grounds on Route
61 with proceeds this year to
benefit the Child Guidance Clinic
as well as the Bethlehem Fair...
The show is member of both
state and national horse show
associations, and its program is
recognized to qualify winners for
additional competition, including
the national horse show at
Madison Square Garden,

Bethlehem Lions have installed
officers for their eighth year,
with the ceremonies being con-
ducted by Joseph Frascarelll, the
Deputy District Governor of the
Lions ,,, Tom Cole is president,
while other officers are John
Botelle, first vice president;
Arthur Severson, second vice
president; Richard Hunt, third
vice president; Lary Shea,
secretary; Herbert Reichenbach,
treasurer: Mark Greene, Lion
Tamer; Greg Johnson, Tail
Twister, and directors, Mike
Bernard!, Rip Henley, the Rev.
Andrew Zeman, and Mike Sacco
... Cliff Westman is the past
president.

Albert Maddox has been
reelcted Master of Bethlehem
Grange ... Other officers are
Lytnan Burke, overseer; Louise
Keane, lecturer; Dorothy Ander-
son, assistant lecturer; Gordon
Gentles, steward; Alfred Good-
son, assistant steward; Eleanor
Burke, lady assistant steward;
Caroline Sprague, chaplain;
Roger Merrill, treasurer; Etta
Tomlinson, secretary; Sabra
Goodson, gatekeeper; Vivian
Osborn, ce res ; Ella Box,
pomona; Betty Panasci, flora,

; and executive committee, Dains
j | Barton, William Cleveland and
j! Harold Keane.

Members of the Bethlehem-
Morris Garden Club invite you to
visit their annual baked goods
and plant sale which will be held
Saturday on the Bethlehem
Gretn fromlO a.m. to 2 p.m. ...

House and garden plants, shrubs
and bulbs will all be on sale, as
well as home baked foods;.. Mrs.
Thomas Krake will supply an
added attraction with a sale of
craft items.,. In event of rain the
sale will be moved to Memorial
Hall.

Funeral services were held
Friday at Munson-Lovetere
Funeral Home, Woodbury, for
Mrs. Lillian (Barto) Box, 57,
widow of Henry Box, who died
July 10 at Waterbury Hospital
after a brief illness ... Born In
Wingdale, N.Y, she was daughter
of the late Myron and Elsie
(Smith) Barto, and lived in
Bethlehem for many years ,„ She
had worked as a volunteer at the
Bethlehem Fair ... She leaves
two brotherss, Floyd Barto of
Dover Plains, N,Y,, and Leo Bar-
to of Wingdale, N.Y; two sisters,
Mrs. Edna Box of Morris and
Mrs, Marjorie Houghtallni of

Wingdale, N.Y; and several
nieces and nephews ... The Rev.
Robert Wright J r . . of First
Church conducted the services
and burial was in Bethlehem
Cemetery.

A memorial Mass was held
Saturday at the Church of the
Nativity for Mrs. Nellie (Roche)
Corcoran, 87, Todd Hill Road,
widow of William Corcoran who
was a captain in the Waterbury
Fire Department... She died last
Monday at Park Manor Convales-
cent Home, Waterbury, after a
brief illness ... Born October 22,
1891 in Naugatuck she was
daughter of the late William and
Catherine (Galvin) Roche ... She

was a communicant of Churchof;,:

the Nativity, a member'of its
Ladies Guild, and* a charter
member of Waterbury YMCA ...
She leaves a daughter, Mrs.
Edward (Ann) Makarewicz of,
Bethlehem, With whom she made'
her home, and six grandchildren
... Burial was in Calvary,
Cemetery, Waterbury ... Con-
tributions in her memory may be
made to the Bethlehem Public
Library.

Many Bethlehem folks were
saddened by news of sudden
death of Arthur R, Gillette,
Watertown, who was known to
many through years of associa-
tion with the Bethlehem Fair,
where the family has conducted
an annual exhibition and sale of-
honey ... Town highways are
receiving an application of armor
coating ... Road building work is
also going on at the Bethlehem-
Morris Town Line road and at the
Hard Hill road ... Delegation
representing the Kasson Grove
Association held meeting with
selectmen Monday to talk about
status of residents of the lake
area in town affairs ... Roads in
the grove are not town owned,
but the town maintains them in
return for a contribution toward
cost of the program... Selectman
are obtaining bids for purchase of
a highway truck and the erection
of an addition to the highway
equipment storage building ...
Political caucuses are scheduled
for end of the month to name par-
ty candidates for this fall's tbwn
election.

THE SPECIAL EDUCATION PLAYGROUND began its second
year of existence this summer under sunny skies last week when
plenty of outdoor games and crafts were enjoyed, Seated in front
row is Jimmy O'NeiU. First First row, left to right: DebbiO'Neill
Jesse Bettencourt, Billy Kulman, and Steve Russell Conley'
Second row: Mike Franceskino, Larry Rogers, MikeBrody Steve
Gjmbone, and Robin Teach, Back row: Cia Bozzuto, Director
Cheryl Albanese, and Terri Grazlano, aide, (Lamphier Photo)

OneThomas Edison is n<?t enmigh.
training in advanced electronics. We can take a qualified
young man or woman with no prior training, and, in a few
months, have him well on the way to being not only an
electronics expert, but a confident, mature'indlvidual

Then, when his education is completed, he'll have
the opportunity to see much of the world while he works
with the most sophisticated electronic equipment he'll
ever see. For which he'll receive a good salary as well as all
Navy benefits.

We'd be happy to send more information about the
Navy advanced electronics program. Simply send In the
coupon below,

Because you may be helping someone who can help
the world. ^

The world, with all its problems and difficulties, needs
all the Edisons it can get. And while true genius is rare, there
will always be a need for people who can continue what he
began.

But there are two problems. Finding talented people
And developing their talents.

( You can help with the first problem If you know a high
school graduate who is interested in electricity or electronics.

If so, we can solve the second problem. The Navy
offers what we believe to be some of the world's finest

Navy Opportunity Informition Center
P.O. Box 2000, Ptlham Manor, N.Y. 1QK3

Pieaie send more information on the Navy's Advanced
I™ J? n l 5jT t 0 8 r a m - <If y ° u don '* Wfln« to wait, cafl
8O0-841-8Q00 toll-free, anytime.)

NAME.

ADDREW

cm-

STATE

(Plaw Print)

PHONF

_ _ MP.

Get In Shape
WtHPerfm

TOWtMG
•MM>Y \H
wots %\

•we |.-.:M
IKSUIUUKE * %
ISTlMATtS \

WTBY.-AUTO BODY
1713 Thomaston Ave.

V/oterbury

7S3.I143
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MM. Charlei J, Uszakiawiez

Miss LuAnn A. Handlewieh, daughter of Mr. and Mrs, William A,
H a r w i c h , BeldenSt,, was married to Charles J. Uszakiewiez,
son of. Mr, and Mrs, Casmir P. Uszukiewicz Albion St
Naugatuck, Friday, July is, in the a t a f f S n ^ V t h e
nrstjongregatiqnal Church. The Rev. William Zito and Father
R«° * e t r ° f ° tfl!^ teiA recePtlon followed at ̂ e Fountain
S t ^ ^ i I s - U f ^ 0 2 iraduated from Watertown
High School and the Stone School of Business, New Haven, and is
employed by Colonial Trust Management Corporation, Waterbury
Mr, Uszakiewiez graduated from Naugatuck High School arid
currently |s attending Central Connecticut State College. He i°
employed by his father, a builder-contractor, * - - -

MIDWIFERY PRACTICE
Certified nmse-midwives miy lspUy

practice in 48 rtates, Kansas and Wiscon-
sin are the exceptions. Lay midwives are
permitted in 20 states, but in 11 of those
they must have a special license.

Take
.stock

I * BUWS i f mu of tw« p
I ins tfis A

JOHN G. O'NEILL
FUNERAL HOME

742 Main St., Oakville
PHONE 274.3005

See your
carpet in a
new light

CARPET
CLEANER

274-5540
*M*iOUf

Chapins To Mark
40th Anniversary

Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Chapin,
Jr., 1153 fiuernseytown Rd., will
hold open house for their friends
on Sunday. July 29, from 2 lo 5
p.m. at the"ir home to observe
their 40th wedding anniversary.

The couple was married "in
South Britain Congregational
Church on July no, 1930 bv the
Rev. M.E.N. lindsley, now of
Williamsport, Md,

They have two sons and seven
grandchildren.

Admit your weakness and
ahow real itrength of character.

R.P, ROMANiilLQ
Plumbing, Heating I

JtewnfHtlns
Fouitt, Sink,

Repairs

Water Htflttn

Drains & Stwtrs
Cleared

24 HR, EMERGENCY
SIRVICI 27447S4

SALE
FRIDAY & SATURDAY JULY £0 and 21

•JEWELRY DISCOUNTED

™ ™ 20-50%
MANY OTHER BARGAINS

*PENNY
We arc your <§)TlCMETRaN Headquarters
Sporli Village S67.84SS ' LilehHtld

10-S Mon.-Sat,

~ f~—"~J^ W6 Know ulcli UUIIHIII^

isnt one of your favorite pastimes,
so at Citytrust we make it

fast and convenient'9
That's why we offer you a whole

program of special services that
make all your transactions quicker
and easier. At Citytrust we think

,- you're special, so we developed
, banking services that let us serve you
better/Like...

<• f- Cityteller 24. At Citytellef 24
; you can make deposits, withdrawals,
loan and Master Charge payments,
anytime night or day 24 hours, even

; weekends and holidays at any one of
25 convenient Cityteller 24 locations.

-Bank-By-Mail. This Citytrust
service gives you convenient banking
that's as close as the corner mailbox.
You save trips to the bank.

—Telephone transfer With
' Telephone transfer, a simple phone
call moves your money from
statement savings to checking or

: vice versa anytime of the day or
night, seven days a week.

—The convenience of 32
locations. With Gitytrusts
32 convenient locations you never
have to go out of your way to go to
the bank. Wherever you go in
Southwestern Connecticut, there's
always a Citytrust near you.

And at Citytrust, we're always
working to find new ways to make
banking services even better for you.

So for special convenience
banking services that give you much
more, come to Citytrust. You're very
special to us, so we want to be
special to you.

sm»iinoo. iBUMBuiL. KMinsunr. NHEIHWUI > ysiLfoN. iwooau
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18 Make Dean's
List At UConn
And Branches

Eighteen Watertown and
Oakville students are among the
2,690 undergraduates at the Un-
iversity of. Connecticut and its
branch campuses named to the
Dean's List for the spring 1979
semester,
. The students from the various
colleges are:

Agriculture and Natural
Resources — Jane M, Allwein, 62
Edward Ave,; Laurie A. Cher-
nauskas, 95 Dunrobin Lane; and
Sheila C. Reid, 89 Charles St.

Allied Health and Professions
— James A, Baddona, 630 French
St.

Liberal Arts and Sciences —
Dawn E. Desantis, 57 Concord

Drive, Waterbury Branch; Keith
W. Prome, 30 Reynolds St.,
Torrington Branch; Patricia A,
Long, Hopkins Road; Stephen A,
Long, 100 Coneordd Drive; Rita
E. Prlgioni, 204 Barnes Road;
and Stephen J, Siperas, 33 Judson
St.

Business Administration -
Anthony J. Caterlno, 59 Pep-
peridge Tree Road, Waterbury
Branch.

Education - Karen A, Gud-
zlnskl, 25 Squire Court; and Bar-
bara J. Pappineau, 5 Emile Ave.

Engineering - David T, Inger-
soil, 56 Jason Ave., Robert H.
Tweedie, 76 Dunrobin Lane; and
William D, Tweedie, 78 Dunrobin
Lane.

Pharmacy - Mark D. Poulin,
269 Guernsey town Road; and
Edward Sehreiner J r . , 290
Cherry Avi.

PAPA LUIGI'Si
697 Lakewood Rd.

Waterbury • 758.3769

EVERYDAY SPECIAL
Baked Stuffed Lobster $ n A S

w/ Seafood Stuffing O«tf 9

Twin Soft Shell Crabs
•5.95

Hourst 11 a.m.. 10 p.m. Frl. & Sat, 'til midnight

LEIGH ANN BECCIA,
daughter of Mr. and Mrs.
Douglas J,. Beccla, 1650
Litehfield Rd,, received her
B.S. Degree in physical educa-
tion this spring at Plymouth
State College of the Universi-
ty of New Hampshire. Miss
Beccia was on the President's
List, was a member of the
varsity LaCrosse team and
the Darthmouth field hockey
team. She current ly is
residing in Enoinetas, Calif.,
where she is teaching.

Good intentions need careful
nursing to keep them healthy,

MR, 4 MRS. DONALD KENNETH BATES were married June 9 In
St. Mary Magdalen Church, with the Rev. John A, Carrie, Rector,
officiating. A reception followed In the Castllian Room, Mrs.
Bates, the former Paula Ann Fuller, is the daughter of Mr, and
Mrs. Raymond Puller, Oakville. She graduated from Watertown
High School In 1976 and Post College in 1977 with an AS. Degree in
Medical Secretarial Science. She is a medical secretary for Dr K
Jega and Dr, John Brackett, Jr., in Waterbury. Mr. Bates, the son
of Mr. and Mrs, Dean Bates, Watertown, graudated from Water-
town High in 1974 and the University of Connecticut in 1978 with a
B.S. Degree in Biochemistry, He is employed as a sales engineer
with MeDermid, Inc., of Waterbury. (Charbonneau Photo) ,

from home.

# send a suhscriptioffi to
the folks, servicemen
or students

# here or in faraway placet
no extra postage required

PERSONALS J
Watertown and Oakville

American Legion Auxiliary Units
were represented at the annual
State Convention held last
weekend in Hartford. Delegates
from the Leroy G, Woodward
Post were Helen Donstdn and

I WATERTOWN
AUTO BODY

2744626
Free Estimatsi
Collision Experts
Auto Body Painting
Auto Glasi
Wrecker Service
30 years experience
Reasonable Prices

KNIGHT ST.
WATiRTOWN

Catherine Perugini. The Oakville
Post, No, 195, was represented by
Susan Palmerk and Carol Shan-
non, delegates at large, and
Joyce Synott, Unit delegate.

Christopher M. Brooby, 1420
Middlebury Road, and Kevin J.
Dostaler, 87 Edward Ave., were
named to the Dean's List for the
spring semester at Bentley
College, Waltham, Mass.

Judith Ann Dayton ;jdauglfel.pf,.i
Mr, and Mrs. Truman Dayton,
W i n c h e s t e r , M a s s . , and
granddaughter of Mr, and Mrs.
Herbert S, Dayton, 2 Wilder St.,
received a B.A. degree at the
June 3 Commencement of
Williams College, and graduated
cum laude with honors. A
graduate of Winchester High
School, she had a double major in
art and art history, and received
the Bruce Sanderson Award for
excellence in architecture. She
was a founding member and
president of the Women's Rugby
Club, and taught both ballet and
modern dancing.

Looking for a soft job la just
another way of wasting time.

BROTHERS
New

Milford
354-4564

Address •*•

PER YEAR!!
Just call 274-6721 & we'!! do the rest

or fill out this order form
and mail tot

OTN TIMES'-
678IhhSl.

Banbyry,
744-S3Q0

WestchiSter Ciy,
§37-0279 B

Stamford
314.9

Greenwich
1S9-0486

Enclosed is my check or money order
for $8,00 for a 1 year subscription

Name

•*#***••#**••**•*••*•***#«•' -#**• Slreel

Tng War .a s Most Bfi omminoert Mowny 4 Slor/ige Cgm

LOCAL, NATIONAL'S, iNTERNATIONAL
Houiehold Moving • Corporate Relocations * Palletized Storage

• Commercial. Industrial and Office Moves
9 Electronic Equipment and Trade Shows

• Complete Layout and Planning Services •
Custom Crating & Shipping

Antique Handling » Free Estimates

"MARiAHO BROTHERS
"THE HOUS1 THAT SERVICE BUILT.

PLEASE SEND Ml YOUR
FREE M.VXllllMIMT MOVING KIT,

Your Nam§

Slate

MARIANO BUOTMtm...

Chase River Rd.
Waterbury, CT 06704
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Waterfront Waves

„. „ Mrs. Charles S. Crowell
Miss Margaret Mary Palombo, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Anthony
L. Paombo, 480 Linkfleld Road.was married to Charles S
Crowell, son of Mr. and Mrs. Livingston V,R. Crowell, 23 Shannon
A v e ^ n Saturday, July 14, in morning ceremonies at St. John's
^ e n . ine Rev. Robert Bethke officiated. Mrs. Crowell
gradufftedi'.fi'om Watertown High School and attended
Northwestern Connecticut Community College, Winsted She Is
employed^ the Robinson Agency, Waterbury, Mr. Crowell also
graduated from Watertown High and attended NCCC, He is em-
ployed by Finast Supermarkets, Torriniton, as a service manager
(Foto Image by Blanchard)

(Marlene Pierce), Oakville.
Grandparents are Maryanne
Pierce, Watertown, and Ola
Regan, Waterbury.

Pat Murphy

Weak of July 9.13
Sylvan Lake

- Swimming lessons began this
week with more than 60 children
participating. There are classes
for non-swimmers, beginners, in-
termediates, and swimmers.

Special events planned for the
next few weeks include hor-
seshoe, volleyball, and basketball
tournaments, set-back and hearts
tournaments, and kick ball and
whiffle ball games. Today
(Thursday), a hike is planned
during lunch hour to look for the
famous Indian Chief "Failing
Rock." He and his brother, the
great warrior "Rolling Rock,"
have been sighted recently in this
area.

Echo Lake
Beth O'Neil and Sue

Yankausaks helped the Echo
Lake day campers in a special
arts and crafts project this week.
We collected and painted rocks
from around the lakes. For
lunch, while the rocks dried, we
took a hike around the lake.

A sand castle contest was held
July 9. Judges were Beth, Sue,
and Jon, with a guest appearance
by Lisa Lamphier.

Contest winners were;
Best All-Around Castle — Dee

Arduino and Robin White;
Biggest - Kevin Chouinard, Joe
DeRosa; and Robert DeRosa;

BIRTHS
ANDREWS - A daughter,

KIRCO
SERVICENTER

1483 Thomaston Ave
(formerly location of

Uncle George's Trading Post)
SMALL APPLIANCE

4 VACUUM CLEANER
REPAIRING, PARTS &

SALES

753-7458

Pwight Andrews (Carol
Donahue) , Nor th f i e ld .
Grandparents are Mr. and Mrs.
Franklin Donahue, Erie, Pa., and
Elaine Andrews, Oakville. Great
grandparents are Patr ick
Donahue, Thomaston, Leta
Eusey, Michigan, and Masie
Penn, Oakville.

BATES - A son, Brian Dean,
July 7 in Waterbury Hospital to
Mr.; and Mrs, Dean Bates (Vida
Juodi 's) , Wa te r town .
Grandparents are Mr. and Mrs.
Victor Juodis, Oakville, and Mr.
and Mrs. Dean Bates, Water-
town.

BOUFFARD - A daughter, Jill
Ann, July 6 in Waterbury
Hospital to Mr. and Mrs. Edward
Bouffard (Beverly Montello),
Oakville. Grandparents are Mr.
and Mrs, Louis Montello, Water-
bury, Evelyn Adams, Waterbury,
and Homer Bouffard, Waterbury.
Great grandparent is Antoinette
Jannetty, Waterbury.

CLAMPETT - A daughter, Amy
Jayne, July 8 in Waterbury
Hospital to Mr. and Mrs. John
Clampett (Patricia Noel),
Watertown. Grandparents are
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Noel, Mid-
dlebury, and Mr. and Mrs.
Charles Clampett, Oakville.

REGAN — A son, John James
III, July 11 in Waterbury Hospital
to'Mr and Mrs John Regan

IVA MAI'S YARNS
Heritage Village
Soufhbury, Conn,

264-4838
Rugs Yarns

Crewel
Needlepoint

ha Mae & Dick Dunbar

ECONOMY TIRE CENTER
Men. . Fri. 8 • 6

Sat, 8 - 1

1371 MAIN ST., WATIRTOWN
OWNiD BY TIB AND TOM YRAUS

274-02fI • - - —

• A complete line of fires and retreads for
passenger tars, trucks, boat trailers, RV's and
campers.

• Computerized wheel balancing
• Expert tire repair
• Fast service — no appointment

needed

for all your
residential or

commercial needs

PAR GLASS
•s, . now a i

"117 Echo Lake Road
, Watertown 274-2151

LOCAL • NA TIONWIDE • WORLDWIDE

tnlwilne BwrtMu E>p KC-ttC-tOH

WEEKLY TRIPS TO

FLORIDA
CALL US
FOR A
FREE

MOBIM STOIAGI WtilMQUU UChlTH%'
MIKLV — OHHTC OUi -

iiinnm nm
NEW JERSEY
PJ IMSS MOVING & STORAGE, INC.

"Thi *o,ld Ms,,! OMi Oil., MBHI Yh8 mn\f"

561 SOUTH MAIN ST.

4 I 2 4 S 0 8 TBrriniHn TOBRINGTON

« U MOVING M1U A i l NOT THE SAME WE INVITE COMMBISflB

Most Creative — Nancy St.
Sauve, Darlen DtRosa, and
Monlque Muzzicato; Honorable
Mentions — Dawn Valaitis,
Jarret True, George True, Sam
Mason, Carl Corcoran, Jason
Bolduc, Roger Bolduc, Chris
Amodeo, Robert Boudreay, Ken
Boudreay, Ronnette White,
Valerie Ford, Trieia Palmer,
Kim Palmer, Chris McBcnnett,
Cindy Chouinard, Michelle Sloss
Cindy O'Neill, Karen O'Neill,
Irene Tullo, and Kathy Tullo,

Echo Lake Special Ed
Special craft activities for the

week included calico flowers,
rock paintings, and personallitd
picture buttons.

Special events included bingo
Wednesday afternoon. Our first
place winner was Robin Teach,

and in second place was Karen
O'Neill.

Thursday afternoon we hiked
to the other side of the lake for a
picnic lunch. Later that after-
noon we enjoyed a sand castle
building contest. First prize win-
ners were Jesse Bettencourt and
Billy Kulman.

Honorable mentions went to:
Michael Brody, Steve Gambone,
Larry Rogers, Robin Teach, and
Steven Russell Conley. The
judges were Cheryl Albanese,
Marcia Bozzuto, and Theresa
Graziano,

Until next week!

DOG FOOD
SAVEON50LB.BAGSI

Gainii, Pyrina, WiriM, Hut SMI,
Ktn-i-iiKuit, Alp*

H,S. COE CO,
4j Fftight St., WBtirfcyry 7544177

MATTY'S
Asphalt Paving Co,

• Wofer and Stwer
Conneclioni

• Septic Tank Syttoms
InifaMed

• Drainage Problem*,
Corrected

274-3636 274.3344

CHIMNEYSWEEPS

Service Wood Stove Flu*,

'FOR THi PROFiSyONAt $WKP l

N ^ ^ y q ) WTBV

I

CARMINE'S I
RESTAURANT

Gourmet Dining at Lake Winnemaug

The Ultimate in Fine Gourmet Dining

THIS WEEK OUR CHEF SUGGESTS
THESE SPECIALS:

•Bouillabaisse Marsala
®Roast Rack of Lamb

for 2
•Chicken & Steak Viennese

^Boneless Brook Trout
Sauteed Menuire

PLEASE CALL 274-5990 FOR
RESERVATIONS

Hours: 11-2 Tues, - Sat. Lunch
5:30-10 Tues. - Thurs. Dinner
5:30-11 Fri. & Sat. Dinner
12-9 Sundays - Closed Monday

Watertown'8 First Restaurant
With Handicap Facilities

Property of the Watertown Historical Society 
watertownhistoricalsociety.org
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Riverside Trip WDC Sales Sat.

The Park and Recreation
Department still hai a few
openings for its fun trip to River-
side Park, Agawam, Mass.,
slated for Tuesday, July 24. All
ages are welcome. Reservations
and information can be obtained
by calling the recreation office at
274-5411, ext, 221.

A Tag and Bake Sale sponsored
by the Westbury Drum Corps will
take place on Saturday, July 12,
at the Knights of Columbus park-
ing lot, Main St.

Proceeds go toward the WDC's
new uniform fund and the corps'
return trip to Dlsneyworld In
1980.

The lawn mower was pat-
ented In 1830. Small mowen
suitable for the average home
became popular in the ISfiOi,

Americans ate 278 egp per
capita last year, the fust
yea^to-year Increase dnce
1971 when the annual total
was 312 egp each.

1400 Main Street, Watertown, Ct.

Breakfast Special!
2 Eggs, any style w/home fries . _

toast & coffee * 1 1 0
5:30 AM to 11 AM only * • * « /

Come In & Try Our Daily Luncheon Specials

SUPER SPECIALS ON MONO A YS 1 HtlDA YS
• Orders Available To Go — CALL 274.8124

MON -SAT. 5:30 a.m. to 4 p.m.
SUN, 6 a.m. to 11 a.m.

PAPA -LUIGI'S!
697 Lakewood Ed.

Waterbury • 753-3769

SPiCIALS
EVIKY MONDAY AWiSDAY

Spaghetti or Ziti with Meat Sauce $ | #

and Salad

Lasagna or Eggplant '2.50
EVERYWEDNESDAY I THURSDAY $9 Cft

Baked Scrod * - ' v
Hours: 11 a.m.-iO p.m. Frfi. ft Sat. t i l midnight

BY POPULAR DEMAND!
SLIMT1QUE FIGURf SPAS TO INSTALL

WHIRLPOOL
WATERBURY LOCATION

SLIMTIQUI
FEATURiS

• Whirlpool
• Finnish Sauni
•Nursory (days only)
• Private Showtra
• Private Dresilng Rooms
• Personalizod programs
•Dlot/NutntienalPlan
• Personal Attintlon
• Modern Excereiii

Equipment •
• Illusively For

• A TYPICAL iNSTALLATION •
Today's career-oriented woman, mother, houiewife takes pride in her

appearance, pur staff Nutritionist, Ms. Virginia Aronson, R.D-M-S has
desifned our "Slim 'N1 Sensible" eating diet that is yours free when you
purchase our introductory offer. Come in and see how quickly and easily
the real you can be brought out. Look better • fee! better at the hands of our
qualified instructors where you receive a personalized program for best
rssuitS

SPECIAL $39.
(PHlOFINDfG PRICE)

6 mos. immbsrship

Call May

753-5750

MATTATUCK SHP, CENTER
WALCOTTSTRIET
WATIRBURY, CONNECTICUT
HOURS: U M - P . M SAT.

CYCLI
CINTIR

"The Homo of Honda"
GAS SAViRS AVAILAIII

Honda Expresses & Mapeas
Over 100 Miles Per Gallon

Min, Tu#i, Tteri. IO-JIM
Wtd. & Pri. 1O.S:M; Ut. M

?M3 M. Main $»„ Wtfcy, 7I7.7M0 '•

EMERGENCY
SERVICE

Coll

M'$ Am "3d/
WA HOUR TOWING SERVICEfc

Collision Work - Painting
all work quarantnd

274-2463 274-3105
days ' Rights

102? Main St., Waterfown

CAMP CARAVAN, the Girl Scout Camp held at Crestwood park in
conjunction witt Uw Park and Recreation Department, commen=
ced this week. Children attending range from pre-schoolers to hieh
S / N a g ^ f ' p M r o n t row, left to right are- Melissa Shuhart,
Abbi Non Miehele Shuhart, Elizabeth Wfnslow, Kathy Canton and
Beth Perkins. Second row; Deina Quadrato, Becky Burdiek
gieUey Daddona, Katie Covlello, Michale Weiss and Lisa Orsinf
Highlights of the camp will be swimming lessons, trips'to Ket̂
«fltown State Park arts and crafts, an overnight and a parents
night. The camp will run for three weeks.

DAVELUVS
A HAIR PLACE

For Men & Women

274-8851
973 MAIN STREET • WATERTOWN, CONN,

PAINTS

manufaoiurBy Jj*y** *

KELLER & LONG, INC.
8SB Echo Lake Rd., Watertown

Hours: 8-5; Sat. 8-12

Tel. 274-6701

£* APiZZA

HOT OVEM
GRIMDEMi

"Made with Qoodne$sif

Starting at 4 p.m. Daily

Take Out gf 4>8829

Restaurant 2?4«8042
1 SO Echo Lake Bid. ll'atoriown

154 ELM STREET

THOMASTON, CONN.

SEW A SUiViMER WARDROBE

CALICOS, SUMMER
BROADCLOTHS

Good for dresses & blouses

LINEN LOOK for
shorts, skirts & slacks

WIDE SELECTION OF
NOTIONS, FABRICS
TRIMS & PATTERNS

Alterations & Dressmaking
Mon.-Fri, 10 a,m. - 8 p,m.

Saturday 10 a.m. - 6 p.m.

Bernice Warner

283-5678

Property of the Watertown Historical Society 
watertownhistoricalsociety.org



Playground Notes
By Lisa Lamphior

St. Mary Mogdolen

Elimination frisbee and frisbee
football became a spinning
success among our young park
athletes. Prank Mancinl and
Jaret Kulman led the events as
team captains, The outstanding
Softball and klekball players of
the week were Brian Kulman,
Tony D'Amico, Paul Daddarlo,
Danelle Descoteaux and Nick
Mancini, Magic Square is a
favorite of the younger as well as
the older kids,

Karen Smith, Chris Stack, Bar-
bara Knight, Nicky Mancini and
Paula Mancini are Pink Panthers
fans. They spent Monday morn-
ing painting portraits, Karen
Smith made a popslcle basket
and Mimi Stack made a 22-cm,
popsicle stick bank. She'll need
quite a few pennies to fill it!!

"St. Mary's Day-Time FUN"
- spelled out in bold, bright let-
ters across is our banner.
Children brightened up the
background with suns, birds and
other things that brighten our
summer days. Abbi Nori, Karen
Smith, Brian Kulman, Maureen
Jackson, Nick Mancini, Paula
Mancini were a few of our ar-
tists.

WILDLAND CRAZY!!! were
words to describe bikes ,at St.
Mary's Marvelous Rally. Awards
were given to Elvio Musto, Har-
dest Bike to Ride; Brian
Kulman, Longest Streamers on a
bike; Janet Kulman, Snoopy
Award; Ronald Clemente,
Sopwith Camel Award; Joe
Palomba, R.I.P. Award; Fred
Daddairo, Biggest Bike; Tony
D'Amico, Most Decorated Bike;
Scott Knight, The Red Baron
Award; Tim Knight, The Most
Covered Bike; Larry Murphy,
Most Patriotic Bike; Frank Man-
c in i , The Most L a z i e s t
Decorator; Jimmy Yoder, Most
Or ig ina l B ike ; Dane l l e
Descoteaux, Most Colorful Bike;
Robert Richardson, The Wild and
Craziest Bike Award,

HAPPY BIRTHDAY to Sharon
Cost, Sharon was 7 on July 11,
We'd also like to welcome Kathy
Ludzus to our playground. She's
quite a helper!

Oakville Branch
On opening day of the

playground, it was the Homerun
Hitters, captained by Susanne
Christopher vs. the Kickball
Murders, captained by John
Cronan, The Hitters won with a
close/score. James Czarzasty of
the KIckljall; ̂ Murders was in-
jured during the: game but he
came' back strong after Lori
Fuseo, assistant director, ban-
daided his injury. For the
Homerun Hitters, David Hardt
had two home runs. Mark DeFeo
also had one home run for the
Hitters. Both teams played very
well.

Team Frisbee was also an ex-
citing game, Tony Jannetty and
Chris Bepal lead the teams.
Jannetty's team, with Jennifer
Cronan, the only girl, won by
•three points.

Anexciting"Bean Bag" game
was held with girls vs. guys~ The
guys won with the team of David
jHardt, John Hollenbeck, Tom
Curulla and Jerry Boivin totaling
1600 points. The girls were cap-
tained by Pam Leo,

Oh Wednesday, St. Mary
Magdalen visited the Branch
Bombers, We all saw the movie
then we had a game of kickball.
John Meier and Donna Cin-
cogrono, playground supervisors,
also; joined In the game. The
Branch Bombers won by forefit
because Mag's had to leave,
; On the first day of the
playground we made crafts out of
popsicle sticks. Banks, houses,
jewelry boxes and names were
made. Jerry Boivin and Monica
Brouillard got the award for the
best houses made out of popsicle
sticks. Monica Brouillard also
made a boat in which she won the
most, original award. John
Hollenbeck got the award for the
messiest .project. Most of the

kids painted their projects. Pot
holders are also being made. The
charge is 5 cents, The two
Phillippi boys made three
potholders. Also the Griffin
children made five of them.

The grand prize for cleanup of
the week went to Philip Duval.

St. John's
Tuesday's and Wednesday's big

craft was popsicle sticks. They
made boxes, a baseball stadium,
houses, etc. A movie was shown
at Baldwin School and everyone
a t t e n d e d . Thursday was
"Chr i s tmas in J u l y " and
everyone made snowflakes and
decorations. Working with yarn
and looms was enjoyed by
everyone. Most made pot holders
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Beck, Stephanie White, Brian
Beck, Katie Simons, Amy Os-
trander, Julie Pawlak, Jenny
Pawlak and Kim Nolan

WEEK OF JULY 16-20
Monday — The Oakville

Library enjoyed another Story
Hour, thanks to the ladies at the
library! St. Mary's created
beautiful collages from old
mnga/inos and materials around
the area . Baldwin School

and LD, cards can be picked up
at the recreation office,

Friday — A Special STUFFED
ANIMAL CIRCUS!! All children
are asked to bring in their
favorite stuffed animal to dis-
play. BEACH DAY at Sylvan
Lake; this week St, John's and
Baldwin will be headed there for
fun in the sun! Transportation
will be provided and the children

Magdalen take a break during the showing of the free "Festival of Folk Heroes" movie at the Oakvil. Branch I b n v E st Mir - \

each I Zmun 7nd '£? RT."6 W ^ raIIy' SL M s yOm^cr* romP ta the "PrinKSm. ,£ we; 5 er t™ foeach playground, and the Baldwin kids, had fun wearing favorite bonnets during Mad Hatter Day.

(Lamphier and Paquette Photos)
Jerry Boivin and Todd Carew
were tied for second. Michael
Mlllard, John Cronan and Robert
O'Loughlin also were a big help.

The Branch Bombers had a
Bike Rally on Tuesday, and 20
bikers were in It, All were awar-
ded prizes: Billy Plourde, The
Best 10 Speeder; Michele
Millard, Most Decorative; Susan
LaRosa, Brightest; James Czar-
zasty, Most Time Consuming and
Most Disco Bike; J immy
DiDomlnzlo, Best Hot Rod;
Tlcky Schelner, Best All Around
Bike; John Philippi, Most
Decorative Handle Bars; Robert
O'Loughlin, Most Colorful;
Steven Philippi, Best Imagina-
tion; Tom Curulla, Most Flay-
Away; John Cronan, Well Put
Together; Phil Duval, Best Look-
ing Bike; Lisa Desena, Well
Decorated; Audra Dillion, Most
Feminine; Colleen O'Brien, Sun-
niest; David Hardt, Best Heart
Mobile; Mike Millard, Racer No,
3; Chris Bepal, Best Thunder
Road; Pamela Leo, Most Pastel;
and Tom Dillion, Most Fluores-
cent. Colleen O'Brien lead the
bikers all around the playground,
Everyone decorated their bikes
with streamers and balloons. Af-
ter the bike rally Mimmy
DiDominzlo collected all the
streamers. Awards and lollipops
were given out.

The Branch Bombers made a
big banner with their title
"Branch Bombers" on it and
everyone signed their name. Pic-
tures were also drawn on it. On
Wednesday a nature walk took
place, Michael Carbonneau, the
McCanns, Joann DellaCamera,
Becky LeMay, John Hollenbeck
and Robert O'Loughlin lead the
walk through the woods and to
the waterfall. David Hart and
Michael Carbonneau found a
squirrel skull, We also saw a
frog. It was a lot of fun.

and Melissa White's was excep-
tional.

On Tuesday we held a Bike
Rally and it was so successful
that we had winners; Most Color-
ful Bike, Nicole Mayo; Most
Decorations, Michelle Misers;
Smallest and Prettiest Bike, An-
nette Miserez; Most Patriotic,
Jennifer Daginella; Largest
Bike, Cathy Waldron, Most
Tassels, a tie between Michelle
and Melissa Shuhart; Most
Original, Becky Burdick; Least
Tassels but Very Decorated,
Jason Daginella.

Friday' on Mad Hatter Day
everyone made an unusual hat,
Cathy Waldron was awardd the
Most Unusual Hat award and
Karen Clark received the Most
Decorated Hat award,

"Simon Says" was an en-
joyable game in which everyone
attended and Karen Clark was
the sole survivor.

Baldwin
The Baldwin Bike Rally was a

blast. We had 18 contestants and
18 winners; Coolest Bike Steve
Nacearato; Most Original, Ken
Finnemore; Neatest Bike,
Rachael Blais and Billy O'Don-
nell; Most Colorful, Jennifer
Lundle and Vance Kusaila;
Craziest, Peter Gilbert and Kim
Tobln; Prettiest, Trlcla Lundie
and Michelle Rossi; Raciest,
Ralph Rossi and Daren
Palmieri; Toughest, Brian
O'Donnell; Most Effort, Bryan
lacovone; Most Patriotic, Deb-
bie Daigle; Most Invisible, David
Hurst; Cutest Bike, Leslie
K a r m a ; F u n n i e s t , Chad
Greenwood,

Many pictures and potholders
were completed by our very
talented art is ts . They are
Christine Scursso, Jennifer
Pikiell, Colleen Sullivan, Meg
Sullivan, Jeanne Sullivan, Stacy
Pikiell, Diane Simons, Kevin

mastered the art of popsicle stick
making, small boxes and other
crafts were made. St, John's en-
joyed the morning by loom mak-
ing and painting.

Tuesday - The field trip to Mt
Tom was cancelled for today but
we still had lots of fun. The areas
•made nature collages, painted
and had fun with the frisbees, in
different games such as keep-
away and knock-out

Wednesday - FREE MOVIE!!
This week's special flick was
"Ride a Wild Pony," These
movies are seen every Wednes-
day; the Oakville Library views
it at 9:30 a.m. and later the same
day Baldwin School watches it at
1:30 p.m. The other playgrounds
are bused to the areas closest to
them. The areas also enjoyed a
HALLOWEEN COSTUME
PARTY; different costumes
were worn and many awards
were given for the most original,
ugliest and many other crazy
awards. Story Hour was enjoyed
by St. John's at 9:30 and later in
the morning by Baldwin School at

Thursday - Roller Skating At
the Skate Odyssey every Thurs-
day from 1 to 3 p.m. transporta-
tion must be made privately
This is open to any area resident

are asked to bring a picnic lunch
with them.

WEEK OF JULY 23-27
Monday - Story Hour at the

Oakville Branch Library will be
at 9:30. The Arts and Crafs will
be coat hanger mobils; the
children are asked to bring in
their own coat hangers for the e-
vent.

Tuesday - RIVERSIDE
PARK!! A fun day with lots of
stuff to do. The craft for the day
will be finishing up the mobils we
started yesterday,

Wednesday - The FREE
MOVIE for the day will be
"Follow Me Boys" and will begin
at the Oakville Library at 9:30
and at Baldwin School at 1:30.
Story Hour will be at St, John's at
9:30 and later that morning at
Baldwin at 11. Th Arts and Crafts
for the day will be puppets.

Thursday - SMQKEY THE
BEAR and the FIRE TRUCKS
visit the playgrounds!! Smokey
will be around to each area to
visit with everyone. The craft for
the day will be paint blotting and
finger animals,

Friday - Dog Show at the
playgrounds, ONLY DOGS!'
Beach Day at Sylvan Lake for the
kids at the Oakville Library and
the St. Mary's gang. Story Hour
will also be at St. John's at 9:30
and at Baldwin at 11,

ROOT & BOYD INC.
Insurance Under writers Since 1853

GiNIRAL INSURANCE
RIAL ISTATi

WATERTOWN: 449 Main St, 274.2591

WATERBURY: 110 South Main Street

756-7251

Property of the Watertown Historical Society 
watertownhistoricalsociety.org
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For our children and their children...

"This used to be a flourishing, gold-rich
town. The people who lived here never
thought it would end up like this.
"But the gold ran out.

"Today we run the risk of losing some-
thing more precious than gold. Our coun-

try's energy. We waste a shameful amount
of it.

"We can't afford to waste more time
or more energy. We've got to start sav-
ing our resources today.

"Join me in an important new alliance
of concerned Americans...the Alliance
to Save Energy. Together we can make a
significant contribution to the future of
our country.

"For our children...and their children
...Let's not blow it, America."

For a free booklet on how you can
help save energy, mail the coupon below.

• ^ ^ ^ ^̂ ™ « B ^H^m m^^ ^ s i HBH ^^H a^a ^^» H

TO SAVE ENERGY
Box 57200, Washington, D.C. 20006

I want to help save energy. Send me your booklet.

A public service message from this
newspaper and the A dveriislng Council,

Property of the Watertown Historical Society 
watertownhistoricalsociety.org



L, ff you drive to the bus,
take a neighbor.Ws cheaper.
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Just the fact that you take advantage of public
transportation shows that you're interested in
saving money.

Save some more,

Take a neighbor wiiJi you to the bus and split
the cost of gas ant! parking.
It all adds up,

Double up, America.
Two can ride cheaper than one.

BUILDING LOTS AVAILABLE
IN "GREEMTREE"

WAT1RTOWN $89,900
3 Bedroom Colonial, lovely landscaped property, custom
built, large family room, Prime executive neighborhood,

274-6786
NORMAN LTD,

WATERTOWN OFFICE

WATERTOWN $98,500
4 Bedroom Colonial, Family Room w/ Fireplace, Formal
Dining Room, Lg, Living Room, Modern Kitchen, w/ all
Built-ini, 2 level arces w/ view, 2 yr, WARRANTY

HENSEL
REALTY
274-9611

WATERBURY
2 Bedroom Ranch, Living Room, Fireplace, Kitchen, 1 ear gar-
age. Situated on beautifully landscaped H acre lot,

liALTY WORLD
Ventura Associates

795 ThomasJon M., (Rt, 6), Wfn.

274-0100 274-0121

Pictured with ERA Moving Machine are
John Orsini, Debbie Dunn and Dick Kulmann

The lleetronics Realty Associates (ERA) Magic Moving
Machine enables us to transmit a photo of your home to 4500
other ERA dealers throughout the country, or to receive photos
of homes in their areas, instantaneously.

Save time and gasoline. Expose your home locally or
nationwide. See homei acrois trie country without having to
make time consuming trips.

Oak Drlvs, off Straltf Turnpike
Watortown

Beautifully wooded loll with City wolir, lewerj and un-
derground utilities.

Privacy, yet faiy access to shopping ond major highways.

Loti start at $20,000,

en pf#mli§l

and by appointment

Exclusive Agents

[ROOT sBOYD. 756-7258

WATERTOWN - New Raised Ranch in Toft School cm;a.
Contemporary feeling in (his fine 3 bcdrm. home, Alum:num
siding, city sorvicLS, nr. school, convenient io Idwn, liiimediote
possession. $71,800

NOW 3 Off ICES TO SERVE WVI

The Schmidt Agency,,,
122 Main St. Watortown 274.9601

also Southbury S, Waierbury

TOP NOTCH LOCATION
WATERTOWN
Older Colonial home with plenty of potential, large living
room, formal dining room, 3 bedrooms, Full bath, oak floor-
ing Sun room. Rough, dormer for expansion

HART
HEAL ESTATE CENTER

9171
5S Woodruff Av«., Watertown

IVi ACRE LOT-$25,000
Baauiiful views and lovely, mature trees.

Other sites available Watertown, Bethlehem,
Weodbury

CRESTWOOD ASSOCIATES
REAL ESTATE

513 Main St., Watertown
2 7 4 - 5 4 4 5 We mrnsif Ihrmi

WATIRTOWN $53^00"
Taft School area, 3 bedrooms, Neitled between white birch
and ma|estie avergreen trees, Uving room. Family room,
garage.

274-9661

967 Main St., Wafertown

WATIRTOWN $34,900
3 Bedrooms, Beautifully Decorated, 214 baths. City Utilities,
Air-Conditioned, dead end street, Now above-ground pool

274.6786
NORMAN LTD.

WATERTOWN OFFICE

WATERTOWN, Taft School aroa
5-6 Bedrooms, Magnificent Town & Country setting, over 1
acre manicured lawn and mature trees, 2W baths. City
Utilities.

274-9661
WESTBURY REALTY

967 Main St., Watertown

274-6721

Property of the Watertown Historical Society 
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son, Ralph Branca, Roy Cam-
panella, Tommy. Holmes, Monte
Irwin, Don Mueller, Wes
Westrum, Jim Heara and a lot of
my old New York Giant favorites
wsre, there including manager
Leo Duroeher who came out on
the field natily attired as usual to
protest a called third strike on
"his boy" Willie Mays.

And there on the field of course
were most of those 1989 Mete,
many of them not too far remov-
ed from their active days and
looking as fit as the players of to-
day.

I don't know where former
Dodger pitching ace Joe Black
got his uniform to fit his 300
pounds but he looked wonderful
just the same.

The game was dedicated to
Willie Mays in honor of his selec-
tion-to. the Cooperstown Hall of
Fame this summer. Willie was
given one of those special New
York ovations that lasted for
several minutes when he was in-
troduced.

When I saw Branca and Bobby
Thompson having a chat I
couldn't help but think, "here're
the two guys who provided one of
the biggest moments in the
history of sports called the 'shot
heard around the world'." That,
of course, was Thompson's pen-
nant winning home run in the bot-
tom of the ninth off Branca at the
old polo Grounds in the third
game of a playoff for the 1951
National League flag. What a
moment that was for us Giant
fans.

Aaron is carrying about 20
pounds over his playing weight of
a few years ago...Chico Escuelea
( G a r r e t t Mor r i s ) the
sportscaster on Saturday Night
Live was in a New York Met un-
iform and took his licks in the

S P E A K I N G

SPORTS
By Bob Palmer

One of the greatest days I ever
spent at a ball park was last
Saturday at Shea. •

It was Old Timers' Day and I
had the privileged assignment of
covering the day's activities.
That meant being able to go down
on the field with the players, hav-
ing lunch on the New York Mets,
visiting the clubhouse and doing
interviews with several old
timers I used to read so much
about and listen to on the radio.

There were several added at-
tractions on this particular Old
Timers' Day like the bringing
back of the, 1968 Mets, the
Miracle Mets who 'accomplished
the Impossible Dream as they
called it because this poup of
ball players went from last place
in 1988 to the '69 World's Cham-
pionship.

No t eam had ever ac-
complished that feat before.

The 1967 Red Sox went from
ninth in 1968 to first in '67 but
they were beaten by the St. Louis
Cardinals in the World Series.

It's no wonder then that Met
fans remember their heroes of 10
years ago.

I made a terrible mistake. I
didn't bring my camera. Here I
was on the field while the Old
Timers were taking batting prac-
tice and mingling around. Willie
Map, my all-time favorite, Hank
Aaron, Robin Roberts, Ralph
Kiner, Sal Maglie, Bobby Thomp-

batting cage (and hit well)...It
was my first Old Timers Day
ever and I guess that completes
my cycle of attending World
Series, All-$tar games.etc. It was
a memorable day, one that I
won't soon forget.

One of the fine boys baseball
tournaments, the North Atlantic-
Regional Pee Wee Reese
American Baseball Congress
event for boys 12 and under will
again be held in Waterbury.

It has always been one of my
favorite tournaments because of
the efficient manner in which it
is conducted.

I am very proud of the fact that
this year's event has been
dedicated to my late Dad, for his
long association with youth
baseball, , .

Teams from New York State,
New Jersey, New York City and
Connecticut will be competing
for a place in the National Tour-
nament,

The double elimination event
gets underway Saturday July 28
and will continue through Mon-
day if necessary. Games wil be
played at Municipal Stadium, at
the North and South Fields.

The Water-Oak Gold Circle of
Sports will hold their 2nd annual
clambake on Sunday August 12 at
the Cercemaggiore Club in
Oakville. Tickets are available
from members.

Range & Fuel Oil

BAfflBAULT'S
800 MAIN St., OAKVILLE
Tel. 274-3284 or 274.1220

VACATION SPECIAL
IS YOUR VW/AUDI GETTING THE BEST MILEAGE POSSIBLE?

1. Check Engine Ignition .System with Scope
2. Check Front End for wear and lubricate*
3. Check Shocks
4. Check Condition of Cooling System
5. Check Air Conditioner
6. Check Belts and Hosts
7. Check all Lights
8. Check Exhaust System for Leaks

CALL FOR AN APPOINTMENT TODAY
*WHERi APPLICABLE

$14.95

PiONIER VOLKSWAGON CORP.

$14.95

600 STRAITS TURNPIKE
WATiRTOWN CONN. 06795

274-8846
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Brakes
BSAND-BtW BRAKI
SH&S/HttMIMM UMSNIi
MISTO MAR D M INT

N S U W S M B I
THEIRS . OURS

sfeppiagt

pull or squeak? *

SAVE
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Good only with
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USED a
RUINED
BRAKE
SHOE

MISTIR BEAR
r!£W

BRAKE
SHOE

•few Mft fenM'iMn
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Brand new trakt snen ^ f f *
premium linings on all 4 wauls.
I rak i cyJind«rj rebuilt H neded
(not applicable to certain tompocb
Contour grinding of all S ibws
Risurfaclng of all 4 brake drum
Bleeding and flutning brain
system if needed.
I n b fluM added if M M I M .
Ouftr fnnt wbffl btaringi
rtpatkid
I r a k n adjustsd free for ((ft of
linings
HO APPOINTMENT NEEDED

MISTER BEAR
633 LAKEWOOO RD. • 574-3033
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Legion Whips Winsted
To Raise Record to 7-0
Oakville Legion raised its Zone

6 record to 7-0 this week with a
19-4 pounding of Winsted.

Andy Narcisco chalked up the
win, hurling a three-hitter and
notching seven strikeouts. Vern
Proctor led the Oakville hitters
with two homeruns, a single and
four RBI's. Kevin Dostaler and
Peter Krawchuk each had a tri-
ple, double and two singles.
Dostaler. had five RBI's, John

Stukshis chipped in with a homer
and Steve Musco had three
singles. ,

The win was highlighted by a
nine-run third.

Oakville will play Winsted
again on Friday at Winsted, has a
doubleheader Saturday with
Sharon at Deland and a single
game Sunday with Torrington,
also at Deland field.

Ruth Team Bombers Crush
Continues On
Hot Streak
Water-Oak received excellent

pitching by Dave Melkonian and
Rich Stemm last week, winning
two more games in the Litch-
Haven Babe Ruth Leape to re-
main undefeated.

Melkonian tossed a one hitter
and struck out 12 in the 10-0
blanking of Southbury July 12, He
collected two hits to help his own
cause. *

Brian Miller belted three hits
and had five RBI, and Joe
Emmendorfer and Kyle Elliot
also had three safeties apiece.
Stemm contributed two hits.

Chris Gonnoud provided the
Panthers sole hit in the fourth.

Water-Oak d e f e a t e d
Brldgewater, 8-2, at Deland Field
July 14. Stemm allowed only thre
hits and fanned a dozen, and
stroked a double and single. "

Miller again led the assault,
getting three hits and driving In
four runs. Fran Giannini socked
a two-run homer, and Mark Erie-
son rapped a pair of hits.

Ken P e r k i n s , She rmin
Baldwin, and Bob Gordon had the
Bridgewater hits.

Water-Oak, now 9-0, holds a
one game lead over Washington
with five games left to play.

Fife And Drummers
Get Third Place

The Oakville-Watertown Fife Si
Drum Corps took third place for
overall appearance at the July 15
competition hosted by the
Newington Fife it Drum Corps in
Newington.

The 0-W corps will be com-
peting at the Sunday, July 29'
competition at Riverside Park,
Agawam, Mass.

More information about the
corps can be obtained by contac-
ting Director Chester Gursky at
274-3174.

«.J. HACK 4 SON, INC,
Solei £ Service

W.lir PUBIJB, ftalif f
N*( lquipm«nf

Ihtmaiisri Id W

274.8853

POLAROID
Instant Color

! PASSPORT PICTURIS1

Taken Whih You Watt

90 South Main Street
(WmerboryTel. 7S4-22SI

Comeffli — Prejetlors

OPEN MONDAYS

ENGINEERED
SINTERINGS

AND

PLASTICS, INC.
A

WATERTOWN

INDUSTEY

lliNiiiiuiiiiiiiHijuiiifijiiiHiHiitiiniuiiiitiJiiii

Mamas, 17-5
The Brass City Bombers rolled

to win No, 10 without a loss Sun-
day, drubbing Manfs World
Mamas, 17-5, July 15 at Swift
Junior High in the' Watertowh
Women's Softball Leape.

Janet Berglund, Maura Mon-
tagno, and Barbara Wright
belted three-run homers, and
added two more hits apiece',
Darlene Martin had four hits, and
winning pitcher Pat Haddad
stroked three safeties.

Linda Brown hit a solo homer
for Man's World. Pat Haverfeld
was the losing pitcher.

Roller Skating;
At Skate Odyssey

The weekly roller skating party
for Watertown and Oakville
residents is today (Thursday),
from 1 to 3 p.m. at the Waterbury
Colonial Plaza's Skate Odyssey,

Special ' I .D. cards a re
available at the recreation office
in the Town Hall Annex, 424 Main
St., or a library card will suffice.
An admission fee, which includes
price of skate rental, is charged.

Residents must provide their
own transportation, ,-

In Jr. Modern
Class At Meet

Marching in 11th position, the
Westbury Drum Corps won se-
cond place in the Junior Modern
Combination Class at the
Newington competition July 15,
hosted by the Newington Fife &
Drum Corps, The CF&DA event
had 26 corps taking part,

Westbury also, took 'second
place in the color, guard'judging,
and garnered third in the twirling
class. Janet Reeserr 9, is the
WDC's featured twirler, and is in
her first year of twirling for the
corps and in state compititions.

Westbury took part in the Sun-
day concert held at St. Vincent
Ferrare Church in Naugatuck,

Filer Michelle Beaudoin won a '
third place medal for individual
fifing at the recent Cromwell
meet.

WDC's annual tag and bake
sale will be held Saturday, July
21 at the Knights of Columbus
parking lot. Information about
the corps can be obtained by call-
ing 274-4622,. . ...

Pool Time Change
The pool at Crestbrook. Park

will open one hour later than
usual (12 noon) weekdays
through Friday, Aug. 3, so
youngsters at the po.ol can
receive swimming instructions in
the morning

The pool will open at 11 a.m.
weekends, and will return to that
time opening for weekdays on
Monday, Aug. 6. „ ,,

Member-Member Golf

Lucetta Gaunt and Ann lac-
caria defeated Mary Ann
Descoteaux and Ruth Wolff with
a low net of 75 to win the Crest-
brook Ladies Member-Member
Tournament Golf Finals July 10
at Crestbrook Park.

Marsha Czarzasty had low
gross and low net, 4742-35, for
the weekly matches
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IN THE TOWN TIMES PHONE: 274-6721 TODAY!!
ALL CLASSIFIED MUST BE PAID IN ADVANCE Tuesday noon

is the deadline for classified advertising. Rotes; S1.35 minimum
charge for the first 12 words, .plus $.35 per line for each additional
line beyond the minimum (approx. four words per line). All
classifieds are carried in the Water-Oak Shoppers Guide as well as
Town Times at no additional charge.

EDMICHAUD
Painting & Paper Hanging

CALL 274.8379

ATWOODS INS. AGENCY
Complete insurance service,
John B. Atwood, 49 DeForestSt,,
Watertown, next to the Town
Hall, 274-671L

EMIL'S JEWELERS
709 Main St.
Watertown

Expert watch repairing guaran-
teed workmanship.

CONNECTICUT SEWING
MACHINE. Repairs, all makes.
Call 574.7781.

RADIATOR'S REPAIRED
Recored — New Completes
Transmission Repairs A-Z Gar-
age & Radiator Shop Zoar Ave,,
Oakvlile, 274-4966,

UNIFORM BOUTIQUE
specializing in all professional
uniforms and shoes, 1616 Water-
town Ave., Waterbury, Phone
673-9898.

REAL ESTATE
ASSOCIATES NEEDED

The Greene Agency, Inc., seeks
sales associates for its growing
office. Offer high earnings oppor-
tunity — up to 78% of total com-
mission. Call Dick Greene for

263*2468,

JUST ARRIVED AT Chintz 'N
Prints of Newtown, an enormous
number of Decorator Slipcovers,
Drapery & Unpholstery fabrics
at enormous savings. S. Main St.
(Route 25) Newtown, Conn.

TRAILER HITCHES - Over 2,-
000 Class I, II & III, for all cars &
trucks. Fast installation or save.
Cash & Carry.,

Montambault Auto Supply
1676Thomaston Avenue
Waterbury, Ct, 756-7026

SPIOTTI MUSIC SCHOOL
10 Acre Mall — Straits Tpke,

274-1556 - 879.4433
Lessons on all instruments,

CARPENTRY, MASONceramic
tile work. Reasonable. Building,
repairing, Free estimates. Call
Nick Apieella, 274.8397, 274-5597.

ERNIE'S AUTO BODY WORK
One of the most complete equip-
ment Paint & Body Shops in
Connecticut, Wheel alignment
and Balancing.

141 Meriden Road
Waterbury

CALL
LOYAL'S LOCKSMITHING
Anything to do with locks.

Phone 274-0831
Call me, 24-hour service

MAGICAL ENTERTAINMENT
for children's shows. Call Mr,
Miracle at 274-6115.

FOR SALE: High quality recon-
ditioned B&W and color TV's
with 90-day limited warranty.
Duhamel Elec t ronics , 408
Buckingham St. 274-1974.

PROFESSIONAL PAINTER.
Interior-exterior, Also wall.
papering, Call 274-8107.

WHOLESALE CAR PARTS.
Anyone can buy Chrysler-
Plymouth-Dodge new or recon-
ditioned parts at or below
wholesale prices. 0ULMO-
LARKIN PARTS, Exit 88, Rt, 8,
Thomaston, Ct, 283-4316.

AL'S SHARPENING SERVICE
Circular saws, chain saws,
scissors, garden tools. Leave
them at Roeco's Barber Shop, 705
Main St., Wtn,

TIRED OF PAYING half your
pay for baby sitters? Need
someone dependable and willing?
Call Nancy, 274-6003. Infants
welcome. Fenced in yard. Will
guarantee you lowest rates
around,

SMALL BUNNIES for sale, |2,50
each. Call 274-5153.

METICULOUS PAINTING. Five
years exp. Free estimates. Ref,
avail. Call 274-3316, 274-2225.

LOOKING TO BUY old clocks
and pocket watches, broken
cases and movements, or will
repair a clock in exchange for
any of the above Items, Call Phil
Dunn anytime, 274-1932,

FUEL MINDED
VACATIONERS COME TO
ORLEANS, CAPE COD, where
everything is close by. For rent
by the week or month in the quiet
Tonset area, A new post and
beam home on 1 acre with 3 large
bedrooms, catTiedral ceiling,
sliders to large decks. Near
ocean, bay and fresh water
ponds. Off season rates too. Call
163-3261.

APPLIANCE SERVICE -
Washers, dryers, refrigerators
and air conditioners. 274-4654,

FOR SALE: 92" two-cushion,
couch, like new, with two chairs,
$300, Call after 4:30 p.m., 274.
4772,

I HAVE A STATE LICENSE to
care for your pre-schoolers in my
home, Mon. thru Fri., with lots of
TLC, Call 274-1188.

RED CROSS SWIMMING in-
structions, private' or group.
Class size limited to eight. To in-
structors per class, Certified Red
Cross instructor and teacher.
Call 274-6063.

WISH TO ADOPT Grandma or
Grandpa to supervise boy, age 6,
while Mom works, Two eves,,
3:30 to 11:30 p.m. Love, supper,
small salary. Call 274-6333 or 573-
6106 after 5 p.m.

MARANATHA
CHIMNEY SWEEPS

Chimneys cleaned professional-
ly. Quick, clean, efficient ser-
vice. 274-6397 or 573-1638.

FOR SALE- 10 hp, 36" cut riding
mower, one yr, old. Must sell,
$600, Call 274-8397.

JON'S CARPENTRY
Remodeling, Formica work,
roofs, room additions, all types.
No job too small. Call Jon, 274-
6038 or 2744276.

RENTAL WANTED by
professional gardener with small
family. Considering exchange of
services for reduced rent, 758-
2607,

WANTED? 19«tol8Wfl^ipan-
el jeep in running condition. Call
753-3494 or 753-2426,

STEREO FOR SALE, Looking
for a bargain? This is it. Comb,
reeeiver/turntable/8-traek with 2
KLH speakers. Exc, cond, Very
reasonable. 274-4590,

NOTICE TO CREDITORS
ESTATE OF RUTH W. LONG
The Hon, CAREY R. GEGHAN,
Judge, of the Court of Probate,
District of Watertown at a hear-
ing held on July 10,1979 ordered
that all claims must be presented
to the fiduciary on or before Oct.
19, 1979 or be barred as by law
provided,

Kathleen B, Navin, Clerk
The fiduciary is;

Henry L, Long
127 Edgewater Terr.,

Dunedin, Fla,
c/o Gager, Henry & Narkis

193 Grand St.,
Waterbury, Conn.

NOTICE TO PUBLIC OF
REQUEST FOR RELEASE OF
FUNDS
Town of Watertown
424 Main Street
Watertown, Ct. 06795
203-274-5411 Ext. 219
TO ALL INTERESTED
AGENCIES, GROUPS AND
PERSONS:

On or about July 24, 1979, the
above-named Town will request
the U.S. Department of Housing
and Urban Development to
release Federal funds under Title
I of the Housing and Community
Development Act of 1974 (PL 93-
383) for the following project:
Watertown Elderly Housing
Project

LOST: Large grey male cat,
vicinity Norfhfield Rd, and Wood
Park Or, Answers to "Shadow"
Call 274-5573,

USED BLINDS, Good condition.
Green, 16x69", 16x82", Call 274-
2986.

$35 BUYS THIS Frigidaire elec-
tric range w/clock, deep fryer
(Wondet Oven), 40" wide. Call
274-9128.

INFLATION getting you down?
We have a part-time opportunity
that may be for you. Call for ap-
pointment, 274-0477.

TAG SALE: July 21 & 22,10-4, 33
Roekdale Ave,, Qakville. New
material, tools, household, elec-
trical, electric motors.

FOR SALE; 1967 Pontiac Ven-
tura 4 dr. hardtop, mid-sized
engine, for parts. 68,200 miles,
exc, mech. cond. Many new
parts, Driveable, $200, 757-6540
evenings.

FOR SALE- '77 Nova, 4 dr., 6
cyl,, A.T., P.S. Exc. cond., low
mileage. Good gas mileage. Call
274-8674,
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NOTICE OF FINDING OF NO
SIGNIFICANT EFFECT ON
THE ENVIRONMENT
Date- July 19, 1979
Town of Watertown, Connecticut
424 Main Street
Watertown, Connecticut 08795
203-274-5411 - Ext. 219
TO ALL I N T E R E S T E D
AGENCIES, GROUPS AND
PERSONS:

The above-named Town
proposes to request the U,S,
Department of Housing and Ur-
ban Development to release
Federal funds under Title I of the
Housing and Communi ty
Development Act of 1974 (PL 93-
383) to be used for the following
project:
Watertown Elderly Housing
Project
40 Units of Housing
Town of Watertown, Litchfleld
County,
State of Connecticut
$102,500 (In CDBG Funds)

It has been determined that
such request for release of funds
will not constitute an action
significantly affecting the quality
of the human environment and,
accordingly, the above-named
Town has decided not to prepare
an Environmental Impact State-
ment under the National En-
vironmental Policy Act of 1969
(PL 91-90),

The reasons for such decisions
not to" prepare such Statement
are as follows:

The Town has made the daler-
mlnation that the project will
have no adverse environmental
impact in the immediate area or
elsewhere.

An Environmental Review
Record respecting the within
project has been made by the
above-named Town which
documents the environmental
review of the project and more
fully sets forth the reasons why
such Statement is not required.
This Environmental Review
Record Is on file at the above ad-
dress and Is available for public
examination and copying upon
request, at the Town Manager's
Office, between the hours of 9:00
A.M. and 5:00 P.M., Monday
through Friday.

No further environmental
review of such project is propos-
ed to be conducted, prior to the
request for release of Federal
funds.

All interested agencies, groups
and persons disagreeing with this
decision are invited to submit
written comments for considera-
tion by the Town to the Office of
the Town Manager, Such written
comments should be received at
424 Main Street, Watertown, Ct.
06795 on or before August 3,1979,
AH such comments so received
will not request the release of
Federal funds or take any ad-
ministrative action on the within
project prior to the date specified
in the preceding sentence.

James Troup
Town Manager

424 Main St., Watertown, Ct.
06795

TT 7-19-79

TAG SALE: July 21, 10-5 p.m.,
ONLY, 638 Platt Rd., Wtn, Used
mowers, tractors, Locke reel
m o w e r s & p a r t s , used
mechanic's tools, garden tools,
broken bags of fertilizer, lime,
seed, lumber — oak beams, some
furniture, household & baby
items. '

RECEPTIONIST: Well groom-
ed, dependable person with good
typing needed by downtown
Waterbury firm — experience on
teletype helpful - beautiful new
office and nice working con-
ditions, top benefits, Salary to
$693 monthly, Fee paid. Come in
or call Janet Bowen, Snelling &
Snelling, 756-7981,

QUALITY PAINTING: Two
college students, three yeaw ex-
perience, Interior-exterior, Free
estimates. Also, driveway seal-
ing, Call 274-5572 or 274-8484.

(Continued on Page 20)

40 Units of Housing
Town of Watertown, Lttehfield
County,
State of Connecticut
$102,500 (in CDBG Funds)

An Environmental Review
Record respecting the within
project has been made by the
above-named Town which
documents the environmental
review of the project. This En-
vironmental Review Record is on
file at the above address and"is
available for public examination
and copying, upon request.

The Town of Watertown will
undertake the project described
above with Block Grant funds
from the U.S. Department of
Housing and Urban Development
(HUD), under Title I of the Hous-
ing and Community Development
of 1974, The Town of Watertown
Is certifying to HUD that the
Town of Watertown and the Town
Manager, in his official capacity
as Town Manager, consent to
accept the jurisdiction of the
Federal courts If an action is
brought to enforce respon-
sibilities in relation to en-
vironmental reviews, decision-
making, and action; and that
these responsibilities have been
satisfied. The legal effect of the
certification is, that upon its ap-
proval, the Town of Watertown
may use the Block Grant funds,
and HUD will have satisfied its
responsibi l i t ies under the
National Environmental Policy
Act of 1969, HUD will accept an
objection to its approval of the
release of funds and acceptance
of the certification only if it is on
one of the following bases: (a)
That the certification was not in
fact executed by the chief ex-
ecutive officer or other officer or
applicant approved by HUD; or
(bj that applicant's environmen-
tal review record for the project
indicates omission of a required
decision, finding, or step
applicable to the project in the
environmental review Process.
Objections must be prepared and
submitted in accordance with the
required procedure (24 CFR,
Part 58) and may be addressed to
HUD at HUD - Community
Planning and Development Divi-
sion; One Financial Plaza, Hart-
ford, Ct. 06103. Objections to the
release of funds on bases other
than those stated above will not
be considered by HUD. No objec-
tion received after August 8,1979
will be considered by HUD.

James Troup
Town Manager

424 Main Street, Watertown, Ct.
06795

TT 7-19-79

HOLMS D. 5IGUR, INC.

Insurance hi all your needs -
Talk fa the proienionah

Jim Mullen, Joe Cunningham
Laurefa Zlbe!)

221 Wist Main St.
V/alerbury, Conn. 756.7933

James Mullen

GLiANiNG SiRVICi
imaturm

MAGIC MlST'OMiPIT CLtANING
Put N iW UH In Yeur Carpet

Revolutionary new Magic Mat Method e/cms by a steam ex-
traction system which wtontfy reneyeg emn the dempml dirt

PUF mm FOOT DOWN
(on Hw' ettantit carpal in fown)

CALL DONALD FOiGUI 274-3048
WATiRTOWN CLIANiNG SlftViCe
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suing speakers were loudly
acclaimed with applause.

Edward H." Goss, a 34-year
resident of Merriam Lane, said,
he is "extremely concerned"
with increased' traffic a con-
dominium would produce, and
"can see no benefit" by it,

"What about the protection we
should have for property we
bought, knowing the zoning?"
asked neighbor Simon C. Kelly.
"It's not wrong to defend your
property. We're not doing
anything un-American."

F lorence Chase , 329
Thomaston Road and a 53-year
resident, siad the condominium
would be an "unreasonable over-
crowding of the environment,"
and "to this old time resident,
it's going too far."
. Residents living adjacent to
Mr. Hungerford asked for "ex-
treme consideration" by the
WFD's zoning committee, which
has 65 days to render a decision,
before making up its mind. Helen
Senich, SB Ellen Kay Drive, said
she was once assured homes
would not be built on the Hunger-
ford land, "but kept in its natural
state."

Ross Upton was particularly
critical of the district for enter-
taining the amendment proposal
in the first place. The 86 Wood
Park Drive man said it was "an
attempt at spot zoning disguised
as a zone change," and the plan
"is an.assault on common
sense."

Middlebury Road's George
Kastner suggested "ripping out
the whole Main Street" and con-
structing multiple family
dwellings there on,the brick
building sites.

"I think it's wrong for Water-
town to grow this way," he
observed, saying he "cringes"
when he thinks about problems
experienced at Southbury's
Heritage Village.

In rebuttal, Atty, Kaplan said
the audience is "missing the
point" by thinking the con-
dominium could be sneaked in
without meeting several design
andenvlronmental requirements.

He said the condominium
would have "far fewer people"
than if houses were built under
present zoning, and the density
will be upgraded, not downgrad-
ed.1

"You aren't going to have low
income people put in there by
welfare agencies," Mr. Kaplan
assur

Budget Town
(Continued from Page .1)

$704,580 budget, essentially a
self-balancing one, and distribu-
tion of $343,700 in federal revenue
sharing funds.

Mr. Mullen said the budgets
provide for "ve ry l i t t le
progress," but there are no cuts
in services. The small rise in the
mill rate is being attributed to
the initial steps in paying off the
$5.4 million April referendum.

Voters approved repairs to
roofs at four schools, expansion
of Crestbrook Park, constructing
a new police station on French
Street, and a major road
rebuilding program.

Expenditures for covering
salaries, pupil transportation,
and utilities account for much of
the new bulge in the education
budget, said School Superinten-
dent Dr. Anthony King.

Salaries were held to an
average 6.4 to 6.5 increase, and
the school system, based on
statewide costs, is getting a good
deal on busing its students from
Dufour Bros., Prospect. The
superintendent is concerned,
though, about skyrocketing costs
for fuel oils.

If the budgets pass tonight, it
will be the earliest town meeting
approval in recent, memory.

Latest Elderly
(Continued From Page 1)

town patch up the parking lot at
St. John's Church.

— tabling until further infor-
mation is obtained having the
town support the Section VIII
Moderate Rehabi l i ta t ion
Program, a s ta te ren ta l
assistance program for in-
dividuals renting both single
family and mul t i f ami ly
dwellings.

There were no comments dur-
ing a town meeting appropriating
$89,000 from the water extension
fund to construct a Main Street
and Knight Street water main,
and the measure was okayed.

Near-Unanimous
(Continued from Page 1)

Furthermore, the attorney
said, unanimous approval would
not likely have been given in 1974
to include 14 acres of the Hunger-
ford parcel within the WFD if
neighbors knew then the zoning
might be changed,

He announced more than 500
people — and about half from
outside the district — have sing-
ed petitions opposing the
amendments. More people were
seen signing petitions after the
hearing.

Atty. Fitzgerald was applauded
after his statements, and the en-

It was never mentioned what
the actual units would sell for,
but Mr. Kaplan said they would
"cost much more" than the $50,-
000 to $60,000 range being tossed
about.

Another fear brought out by the
residents was the potential
failure of keeping the develop-
ment an adult community. The
amendements contain no wor-
ding pertaining to adults-only
residency, but Mr. Kaplan said it
could be stipulated later.

It as estimated later by one of-
ficial who asked not to be iden-
tified the town potentially could
get $200,000 to $250,000 in tax
revenues from a 153-unit con-
dominium.

Classified Ads
DRESSMAKING and alterations.
Call 274-5076 after 12:30 noon.
Pick up and delivery]

Free catalog. -A

I-
>N How to get the catalog trjatv j r

lists them all?' •: 7v' Jj{\^
Just write Consumer-»•*}]

Information Center, Pueblo,
Colorado 81009.

) • : • . -

'£>:'•
Oswrtl Consume!
SwviMi . (n/brmilioii
AfimmistFilien Cffilef

/r.

Factory Workers
Light Assembly

TEMPORARY - Assignments
available immediately for first
and second shifts in Waterbury
and Thomaston. Remember our
service gives vacation pays and

.__ pays a Christmas bonus.to all our
FOR SALEi Table with 4 chairs;
2 medicine cabinets; 2 fixtures;
gas heater; washing machine,
needs repairing; 2 doors with
frames; pink & white shag rug,
12'xlO', with padding. Call 274-
6213 after 4 p.m.

TAG SALE: Old Oak desk &
chair, uniforms, lab coat, chairs,
Avon, games, old tin, baby items
like' new, much more, 123 West-
view Dr., Oakville, Sat. k Sun.,
10-4,

temporary employees who'<
qualify. Call or stop in and we '
will explain our procedures. I t ;
will pay you to do this Imfv
mediately.

JACI CARROLL SERVICES I
70 Bank St., Waterbury 574-4838 .:

FOR SALE i studio bed set
w/corner table, bolsters,
decorator covers & custom
draperies. $225. Also, two sets of
painted bookcase & drawers, 65"
& 30". $95. 274-6145.

RESPONSIBLE college student
desires work taking care of
children and home. Has car, will
travel, 274-6145,

FOR SALE; Baby items. Crib,
wicker changing table, pram, sw-
ing, etc. Call 274-0211.

FOR RENT- Watertown; 8-rm., 5
bedrm. Cape in beautiful area.
Available mid-July. Unfurnished,
pSO/mo. plus utilities, Lease
required! Family, singles,
children & pets all OK. For more
information call The Schmidt
Agency, 882 Main St.. Watertown
274-9601,.

SCR
qn
tires!

1. Our prices are competitive.
2. We have Ugh quality tires.
3. We carry *a full selection.
4. We offer easy credit terms.
5. See Frank or Larry Today
Charge it and pay monthly on your
Mobil Credit Card. We also honor
Master Charge, Bank American!, and
Carte Blanche,

H
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ARMAND'S FUEL OQ,
131 Davis St., Oakville

W4.ZS38

Mon.iFri, 7 A.M.-5 P.M.
Sat. 7 A.M. - 1 P,M.

SUPER
Small Appliances, Vacuum
Cliantn & Microwave Oveni
Sales, Parti & Repairs

HI—
UFUUB.

201 Main St., Oakriilt 2744491
' Open doily 10-6; Thurs 't i l 8; Clos«d

Saf,, Sun,; Won.

SALE DAYS

ATWOODS'
PONTIAC

SALES — SERVICE

OPEN
EVENINGS

by Appointment

PHONI

274-3383

FREE
DELIVERY

AND
INSTALLATION

BY
OUR OWN

SERVICE
DEPARTMENT

Mike Marino
867 Meriden Read, Waterbury, Ct.

574-4886
"The HBP Showcase"

Lou Diiiberto
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